''CASE 6146: DE NoVO NovVEMBER 7, 1978 t
. JEROME P, McHUGH FOR DOVNHOLE COMMING-
_ . } LING, RIO ARRIBA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
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TBTATE OF NEW MEXICO ‘ ’

ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT

0IL CONSERVATION DIVISION
AZTEC DISTRICT OFFICE

1000 AI0 BRAZOS ROAU

BRUCE KING
GOVERNOR. . AZ1€C, NEW MEXICO 87410
LARRY KEHOE 1505) 334-6178

£

SECRETARY

December i, 1979

s . Mr. Thomas A, Dugan et g v ey s E
3 : - P, 0, Box 208 [f\ N ?
: : Farmington, New Mexico 8740] j |
¢ e ;
Re: Jerome P, McHugh P T AR
Jicarilla #5 oo T
D-20-26N- LW T ey A

Dear Mr, Dugan:

We agree to the production split set out below for the
dovinhole commingled production as authorized by Order R-5665-A |
for the subject well,

Gallup 80% of all gas, 50% of all oil produced
pakota 20% of all gas, 50% of all oitl produced

' By copies of this letter the authorized transporters are
advised,

e [f there are questions, please contact us.

Yours Qery truly,

G0 f i

A. R, Ken&rick w2
District Supervisor
x¢: 0il Conservation Division, Santa Fe
Gas Transporter: El Paso Natural Gas Company ‘ . o
0il Transporter: Plateau, Inc, ‘ :
ARK:no - !
. L
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
AZ1EC DISTRICT OFFICE

BRUCE KING 1000 R0 BRAZOS ROAD
GOVERNOR AZTEC, NEW MEXICO 87410
= 1505) 334-6178

LARRY KEHOE
SECRETARY

December B, 1979

Mr, Thomas A. Dugan
P, 0. Box 208 & § 146

Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Re: Jerome P, McHugh
Jicarilla #5
D~29-26N-hy o

Dear Mr, Dugan:

: \le agree to the production sptit set out below for the
downhole commingled production as authorized by Order R-5665-A
for the subject well,

Gallup 80% of all gas, 50% of all oil produced
Dakota 20% of all gas, 50% of all oil produced

By copies of this letter the authorized transporters are
advised,

If thers-arTe qqqstions, please contact us,
- N e
e we ot e ‘5‘1 3

Yours very truly,

LI b N ; ,
Sy ~ M | /c/rg’/zzl{
o A, R, Kéndrick
District Supervisor

xc: 0il Conservation Division, Santa fFe ,
Gas Transporter: El Paso Natural Gas Company
0il Transporter: Plateau, Inc,

ARK:no
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3 Loy i OI1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
-~ ‘Jq‘. s
‘0, i o STATE OF NEW MEXICO
tamst P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE i
87501
DIRECTOR LAND COMMISSIONER STATE GEOLOGIST ! ;
JOE . RAMEY PHIL R. LUCERO EMERY C. ARNOLD o
December 26, 1978 i
! |
x
, e
: Re: CASE NO. _ 6146 ‘
R=5665~
Mr. Richard Tully, Attorney ORDER RNO. 65-A
Dugan Production Corporation
P. O. Box 234 {
Farmington, New Mexico 87401 Applicant: :
Jerome P. McHugh i
Dear Sir:
Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced ' :):j
Commission order recently entered in the subject case. b
L f
JDR/£d i
Copy of order also sent to:
. :f
Hobbs 0OCC x tf
Aztec OCC = o
Other :
: ¥
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g STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
: OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6146 DE NOVO
Ordexr No. R=5665~A

OR DOWNHOLE COMMINGLING, RIO

EPPLICA‘I‘ION OF JEROME P, MCHUGH
RRIBA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m, on February 8,

| 1978, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter, and on November 14,

1978, before the 0il Consexrvation Commission of New Mexico,
hereinafter referred to as the "Commission.”

NOW, on this__20th day of December, 1978, the Commission,
quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
nd the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully
dvised in the premises,

- FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
y law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the
ubject matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Jerome P, McHugh, is the owner
and operator of the Jicarilla Well No. 5, located in Unit D of
Section 29, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, NMPM, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant seeks authority to commingle
Tapacito-Gallup and Basin-Dakota production within the wellbore
of the above-described well,

(4) That during September and October, 1978, the Gallup
formation in the subject well produced an average of 100 MCF
pf gas and 1.7 barrels of oil per day.

(5) That during September and October, 1978, the Dakota
formation in the subject well produced an average of 89 MCF of

gags and 0.8 barrels of oil per day.
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lcasge No. 6146

“order No. R-=5665-A

(6) That the production decline curve for the Gallup
formation ixn the subject well indicates an abnormal decline
for the latter portion of the curve.

. (7) That this abnormal decline for the Gallup formation
can be attributed to fluid loading and inefficient flow through
the tubing casing annulus,

(8) That by downhole commingling the Gallup and Dakota
and producing both pools through the tubing from said well,
flow from the Gallup will be more efficient.

(9) That the proposed commingling may result in the re-
covery of additional hydrocarbons from the Gallup, thereby
breventing wagte, and will not violate correlative rights.

(10) That the reservoir characteristics of each of the
subject zones are such that underground waste would not be
caused by the proposed commingling provided that the well is
not shut-in for an extaended period..

(11) That to afford the Division the opportunity to assess
the potential for waste and to expeditiously order appropriate
remedial action, the operator should notify the Aztec district
office of the Division any time the subject well is shut~in for
7 consecutive days.

(12) That in order to allocate the commingled production
to each of the commingled zones in the subject well, anplicant
'should consult with the supervisor of the Division's Aztec

of fice to arrive at an allocation formula.,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

- (1) That the applicant, Jerome P. McHugh, is hereby
uthorized to commingle Tapacito-Gallup and Basin-Dakota pro-
uction within the wellbore of the Jicarilla Well No. 5, located
n Unit D of Section 29, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, NMPM,
io Arriba County, New Mexico.

(2) That the applicant shall consulit with the Supervisor
£ the Aztec District Office of the Division and determine an
llocation formula for the allocation of production to each
one of the subject well.

~ (3) That the operator of the subject well shall immediately
notify the Division's Aztec district office any time the well

has been shut-in for 7 consecutive days and shall concurrently
bresent, to the Division, a plan for remedial action.
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Case No. 6146
Order No. R=5665~A

(4) That Division Order No. MC~1837 is hereby superseded.

(5) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R. LUCERO,

Chaipman

& Division
Director
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
fa Y 1 ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
2 State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexlco
3 14 November 1978
4 ‘ COMMISSION HEARING
I S e e SR .
L )
o : 6| IN THE MATTER OF: )
’ . )
S 7 Application of Jerome P. McHugh ) CASE
. ‘ for docwnhole comingling, ) 6146
8 Rlo Arriba County, New Mexilco )
)
9 e e e e e e 0 . e e e e e o e 3 e e 9k i S e e 2t o e
—_ 10| BEFORE: Commissioner Ramey
>Ea2
° vy B .
:Ei‘é n Commissioner Arnold
083 : ;
NYEEH 12 | TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
— 3k 5 3 | !
Tams 1w
54 | L
gg_gé 14 APPEARANCES
15t Fer the 011 Conservation Lynn Teschendorf, Esd. f
Division: Legal Counsel for the Division ;
16 sate Land Office Bldg. §
17' : : " Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 |
" For the Applicant: | §
Richard Tully, Esq. ,
19 Attorney at Law &
Farmington, New Mexico
20 ,
21
23
25 E‘
|
i
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Santa Fs, New Mexico 87601

'SALLY WALTON BOYD
302aFiaza Blanca (§06) 4712462
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I N DEX

THOMAS A. DUGAN

Direct Examination by Mr. Tully

Cross Examination by Mr. Ramey'

Cross Examination by MR. Arnold

EXHIBITS

Applicant Exhibit DN-~-1, Map

Applicant Exhibit DN-2, Drilling report

Applicant Exhibit DN-3, Diagrammatic sketch

.

H

Applicant Exhibit DN-4, Decline curve
Applicant Exhibit DHN-5, Decline curve
ADDlicant Exhibit DN-6, Tabulation

Applicant Exhibit DN-7, Tabulation
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MR. RAMEY: The hearing will come to order.
Call first Case 6146,

MS. TESCHEIIDORF: Case 6146. ?pplication of
Jerome P. McHugh for cdownhole commingling, Rio Arriba
County, Hew Mexico.

The case will be heard de novo pursuant to
the provisions of Rule 1220,

MR, TULLY: My name is Richard Tully. I'm
the attorney for Jerome P. Mcliugh. I have one witness to
be sworn, Thomas A, Dugan.

{Witness sworn.)

MR. TULL?: Are #r. Dugan's credentials a
matter of record and acceptable?

MR. RAMEY: Yes. Are there any other ap-
peérances in this case?

You may proceed, Mr. Tully.

MR. TULLY: We previously submitted an ap-

'pliéation for downhole commingling in January of this year

and the hearing was held on February 8, 1978, before

Examiner Daniel Nutter.

The Order was issued on July 20, 1978, denying

this commingling that we had preViously proposed;:
We're here ﬁoday on a de novo hearing to go

through this again and requesting that our downhole com-

mingling of the Gallup and the Dakota formafidns for the
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SALLY WALTON BOYD
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPORTER

3030Plaze Blanca (505) 4T1-2462
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Jicarilla No. 5 Well he granted.
We have several exhibits we would like to go
over again, which were previously presented in the Examiner

Hearing.

THOMAS A. DUGARN
being called as a witness and having been duly sworn upon

his oath, testified as follows, to-wit:

DI#ECT EXAMINMATION
BY:MR. TULLY ¢
Q I'1l now hand you, Mr Dugan, what has been
marked as Exhibit DN-1. Would you please identify it and
explain 1it?

A This is a map showing the wells in the vici-~

‘nity of the Jerome Mcllugh Jicarilla 5 Well, and the 5 Well

is indicated by the blue arrow. The well is a dually com-

pleted Gallup-Dakota well.

Q Okay. Was this original application submitted

because you felt that there was low bottom hole pressure

¢

and declining production and the need to raise produced
fluids in order to acquire more production?

A Yes. The Jicarilla 5 Well on original com~
pletion wag -~ the Dakota zone was average type well but

s

ﬁhe Gailup was an extremely good well, and we had set out

i
!
4
{
!
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originally to dArill the well as a Dakota well, single com-
pletion, and had set 4-1/2 casing in the well as a pro-
duction string. And we set - after we found that we had
a good looking Gallup zone, why, we dually comﬁleted the
well, setting a Baker Model D packer and running one string

of 2-inch tubing.

The Gallup zone in_the well produced very
well for a numbexr of years through the tubing casing annulus
lifting produced fluids. BRBut in the past year or so we've
had trouble lifting the produced fluids because of the
declining production rate and the declining bottdm hole
pressiure in the Gallup zone.

0. | I'm now handing you what have been marked
as Exhibits DN-2 and DN-3, and do these just'dutlinéir‘
what you've previously Stated on the well's compleﬁion as
well as the dual completion of thig well?

A Yes. The Dﬁ*z is the daily drilling report
when the well was_ofiginali& drilled back in i68, and the
DN~3 is the diagraimatic sketch of the dual completiosi and
it Qas originally filed when the application to dual the
well was made in '68.

And the well hasn't been worked on since that
date.

0. Are the ownership of these two pools, the

Tapacito-Gallup Pool and the Basin-Dakota Pool, common?

NNl b e R T

RETRF R S




Pags £
> ! A, In this wellbore the working ownership is
2 common; however, the overriding royalty is different in
3 that El Paso -~ E1 Paso or Nortlmest Production owns the
4 overriding royalty and it's greater in the Dakota -- and
R 5 it's greater in the Gallup zone.
6 0. Okay.
T 7 A So there is a slight difference in the over-
| 8 riding royalty.
: 9 0 Are you aware that the offsetting operators
gggg 10 to this proposed commingling, Supron Encérgy and Northwest
EESE n Prodiiction, have submitted waivers of objection?
B gg,sf 12 A, Yes.
;w.éf' 13 | .
;‘gég MR. TULLY: Do vou have copies of those
$§§ " waivers?
1‘5 MR. RAMEY: Northwest is the overriding
16 royvalty?
17 kn. Yes, that's a subsidiary of El1 Paso, the old . 1
18 Northwegt Production Corporation,. not to be confused Qihh " l|
19 Northwest Pipeline.v
2 MR. RAMEY: Okay, we have waivers from North-
2 west Production Corporation and Supton Energy Corporation.
2 0 (Mr. Tully continuing.) I'm now handing you
™ 2 what has béen mafked aé‘Exhibit DN~4. Would you please ;
t ~ 2? identify and explain this exhibit?
| % A Okay, this 1s a production decline curvev on ’
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the Tapacito~Gallun zone of the Jicarilla $ Well, and you
can note that the well produced very well back in the '69,
706, '71, '72 on through, really, '75. At thét time we
started having problems with the well 1oqging‘ of £ and we
installed a compressor on the well on the Gallup side of
the well, and then the well continued to produce inter-~
m‘ittently very well,

Most of the down time there in '76 was due
to compressor problems.

Then in '77 the well produced fairly well and
on in -- but we were starting ﬁo have problem»s with it
logging off, and now our problems are getting more pro-
ﬁounced, in that the inability of the well to 1lift the
produced fluids from thé Gallup zone on the tﬁbing caéing
afmulus.

0 I'm now handing you what has been marked as

Exhibit DN-5. Would you identify and explain that exhib\'it?

A This is a production decline curve from the:
Dakota zone f.n the Jica'rillais Well. You can note that the
Dakota production is ’declining at a normal rate and is down
to the area where it's making approxyimately 100 Mcf per
day.

Q ‘ I'm now handing you what has been mnarked as
Exhibit DN-6. Would you please identify aﬁd explain that

exhibit?
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Page H

™ ! A Well, this is just a tabulation of the last
2 of 1977 and 1978 production from both zones, which really
3 is shown on our décline curves, but 1it's & little plainer
4 in this tabulation.
5 Q Are you aware that -~ of an allocation that
6 you submitted to Northwest Production to allocate this pro-
! duction between the Gallup -~ Tapacito-Gallup and the Basin~
| 8 Dakota, which was submitted to them on February 14th and
; 9 then their waiver of objection was dated March 6th, 1978?
gggg 10 A Yes. What we proposed was to, if approval
E‘:EE H was given to commingle production in the wellbore, was to
/D g%g:; 12 use the Basi_n—-Dakot?z Pool decline curve, assuming that the ‘
;ggi 13 Dakota production continued to be fairiy constant like it
%ggi 14 has in thé past, and use that as our basis for the Dakota
15 production, with the ;emaining production being attributed
16 to the Gallup side.
" Q Okay; Would you please explain this allocatiiﬁ
18 formula that you proposed?
19 A Well, that's essentially it. What we proposed
20 at that time was to allocate 3100 Mcf per monﬁh and 15
# barrels of oil, to the Dakota zone, Dakota Zone of the well,
2 and the remaining érdduction from the well to the Gallup | i
ey z Zone.
L 24 | |
% Now, of course, if we're allowed to commingle ?
25

’ ‘ the well -- the production in the wellbore, why, then we'd

fai T e g L g e L o n g g gt N
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Page )
™ ! be utilizing our compressor to compress both zones of the
2 well so the Dakota production, because we'd be lowering
3 the producing pressure, should increase slightly. That's
4 how we came up with the 3100 Mcf per wonth.
51 0 I'm now handing you what has been marked as
6 Exhibit DN-7. Would you identify and explain that ex}iibit,
7 please?
8 A This is a tabuiation of the ghut-in pressﬁres
9 from the -- that have been taken on‘the Jicarilla 5 Well,
9'%25 10 and would indicate that the Gallup shut-in pressure has
E’:’gg " decreased and is continuing to decrease, and that the ,
f\) EE;‘;Z 12 Dakota pressure is decreasing but not at as a rapid a rate ‘
;EEI‘:’ 13 as the Gallup zone.
5%:;'3 14 Q Directing your attention now to Order HNumber
15 R-5665 of this CSmmis‘SiSn, Finding Number Six and Finding
18 Seven, as well as Finding Number Eight, would you please
v review these findings for the Commission and make coMent? f
18 A Well, Finding Number Six is tha‘t no recent
\ 19 bottom hoie pressures are available, which is true and‘ does
20 indicate that the Gallup shut-in pressure is in the neighbor-
2 hood of 250 psi and the Dakota pressure is currently, the
2 last pressure we got was 797 psi. So fhe Dakqta pressure”
:D ; 2 is considerably higher than the Gallup zone. ‘
‘ 24 Finding Seven states that the ‘pro‘duc)ing char-
:.5‘ ; "% acté;istiq‘s of the two zones in the subject well, as reflectefl ;;

PSSR A J:,,“_;‘.}A_’&"-';_’,;‘;TKW&WS
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by findings TFour and Five above, are not conducive to af-
ficient downhole commingling.

Well, we feel that the --- that we could effi-
c¢iently downhole comminole the two zones and fael that we'd
be able to deplete the Gallup horizon in a better mannerxr
if they were commingled.

Eight says that the pressure differential be-
tween the two zones in the. subjec_:t; well, as reflected by
Finding Si:_& above, would cause wasteful cross-flow between
the zones, and is not conducive to effective aown‘nole comn-
mingiing.

There could -- should the well be shut~in,
there could be flow from the Dakota into the E;allup. 'This
would be the only di;:'ection Qf the flow. We don't beli_.éve’
that it would damage the Gallup formation. e do not be-
lieve that the gas would be lost. We believe that when the
well was put back on productidn, ;that we'd p‘roduce that gas.
We believe that we would‘ be accounting for the gas because
we're attributing the production, the initial production
from the well to the Dakota Zone, using the existing Dakoﬁa
ciecline curve.‘

So while it is true there could be flow from 1
the bakota to the Gallup, we don't‘believe it would be a
serious problem.

©  And Nine just states that there could be a
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problem in producing the well because of logging off of the
Gallup zone, andbwe are here to say that there\is a problem
and that's why we;re here trying to solve it in the best
vay.

0 So to summarize again the reason we're here,
is because you feel that it's necessary to commingle the
producﬁion’from thase two zones because of the low bottom
hole pressure, the declining production, as well as the need
to raise the produced fluids?

A Yes, but if we're going to further deplete
the Gallup fornation, we're going to have to change our
method of producing the well, and the well isn't conducive
to working over or running two strings of tubing in it.

If we have to do that, we'd have to kill the well, which
would probably damage the»Gallup fqrmation, and it'g not
too easy to do in 4-1/2 casing, anyway.

So the simplest and best solution to continue
or further deplete the Gallup zone in this well is'towdpen
the Baker sliding sleeve valve that's in the wellbore'now
at this time and go ahead and commingle both zoneé in the
wellbore, which would better'lift the produced fluids and
make more gas available for ﬁ%oduction.

') So therefore, in your professional opinion,
you feel that this proposed commingling from these pools

will result in recovery of additionql hydrocarbons, thereby

R
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Page 12
’ 5 ! proventing waste, and that the commingling will not violate
2 correlative rights? ' .
3 A That's correct,
4 0 Do you have anything more to state?
' 5 A No, sir.
8 MR. TULLY: At this time I would move for the
7 introduction of Exnibits DN-1 through 7 into evidence.,
8 MR. RAMEY: The Exhibits DN-1 through DN-7
9 will be admitted.
— 10 1
> g 33
afss 1
= ,\g CROSS EXAMINATION
aw L
"“e e3 12
S d 3 BY MR. RAMEY: .
BEA; ;
:Eég 13 0 Mr. Dugan, I note on your Exhibit DN-7, there C
=
o x 3 : ' ;
NEQ M seems to be a lot of fluctuation on the shut-in pressures
1 ‘ :
5 for both zones, but primarily there's more fluctuation on
1 ’ ,
6 the Gallup zone. Could this be due to fluid levels?
] » ,
7 A Yes, sir, I'm sure it 1is.
18 1} And is there a possibility that your shut-in = I
1 : ' , T
S praessures really aren't accurate and Dakota shut-in pressure|--
20 -t :
or the Gallup shut-in pressure could be higher than what
21 ‘
is reflected herxe?
22 ; . .
A Well, of course, the shut-in pressure, the
23 . .
TN, surface shut~in pressures, these are accurate.
~ 24 A _ ;
Q Yeah. : ) ’ !
25 : ) PR G - . " } 5
M But the bottom hole Préssure is unknown.

-
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Page 13
1 Really, the way the well's completed there's no way of
2 taking a bottom hole pressure in the - on the Gallup side,
3 and it's very possible that these numbers don't truly re-
4 flect the bottom hole pressure, in oither zone, for that
b matter.
6 0. What I'm saying is that the pressurc differ-
7 ential could be -~ or what I'm trying to sav, I should say,
8 is that the pressure differential could be less.
9 A Yes, sir, that's true.
grgg 10 Q The Gallup seems to make more fluid than -~
Eggg n A Yes, sir, that's right.
§§§:; 12 Q Than the Dakota, and so you;.* pressure differ-
;ggf 13 ential, bottom hole pressure differential, could be less
?,‘,gé; 14 than what 1s reflected by the surface shut-in pressure.
15 A That's a possiblity, although, it's probable
16 that the Gallup, if thé‘re‘was an extended Shu<t-i'n", is leés
17 than the Dakota shut-in prassure.
18 0. Now, on your allocation vou had proposed te
19 just allocate 3100 Mcf per month and 15 barrels of oil to
2 the Dakota and the remainder to the Gallup. » |
2 A What I would propose would be to make that
22 : allocation for a year's period and then héve a -~ using
23 this decline curve, make a smaller allocation’ for the next
x year's period, so that you'd be taking into account the
% natural decline o/f the Dakvof:a. zone,

g £ S S s et e wn ST R T e T T T
PR AR BRI A A A e BT T s B

’




Page 14
2 1 So I'd think that you could eithar set out to,
2 say, give an average decline, or an average production for
3 a year's period, and use that a year's period, and then
4 make an adjustment for the next year, cither by having an
5 agreement to -- with Northwest Production and with Al Ken-
[ drick at Aztec Office, or just agreeing initially for a
E 7 five year period on what that decline would be.
_ 8 But those three, McHugh and Northwest and
: 9 the Commission should be able to reach some sort of an
g"§; 10 equitable production amount from the Dakota formation using
5k '
: 28 n this decline curvae.
o v
.OZ3e
es
'.\)E%g; 2y 0 So you would propose, then, that yearly a
Bias 13 | -
> new -- a new allocation -~ - :
:Eég i
& 2 14 A Yes, sir. ‘
18 Q -~ be set.
16 A Yes.
ﬁ 17 0 Well, I'm still having a little trouble with
,? 18 ‘how we oould allocate this unless wo put in an cordexy that
19 all interested parties get together and determine an allo-
2 cation factor -- :
o 2 MR. ARNOLD: Is there -~-
2 : 22 ;
b Q -~ once a year.
" ' 23 3 , X
_ <:>. ¥ MR. ARNOLD: Excuse me for interrupting in
: ‘ 24 ; ) 4
: there. 1Is there an ownership difference between the Gallup
S 265 | .
; . and the Dakota?
) m ““*'E-w.‘.s‘,-;-,‘;._,j..",@;_;;:‘:;‘iwB>“""""""M ST T et 2O i e e T T T S R - ?vv,.‘;,}_;g-a,~~A>“ vy
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7~ 1 A There's an overriding royalty differxrence.
2 MR, ARNOILD: Overriding royalty interest?
3 A Uh-huh, ‘
4 MR. ARHOLD: fThat's the only reason that the
. ':‘5 allocation factor critical at all in the first place?
“ DR ‘ 6 ; A | Yeah, well, and allocating the Dakota pro-
7 Auction, X guess, for proration ~- prorationwise in the
: 3 Basin-Dakota Pool.
0 MR. ARNOLD: Wouldn't it likely be a marginal
Eﬁgs 10 well, anyway?
ggtz‘% 1 A Yeah, it's not that bilg of a well. It's
j/ égg;i 12 really not a big factor prorationwise.
§§5§ 13 0 {Mr. Ramey continuing.) Mr. Dugan, are there
g%éé 14 any Commigsion tests that you have to take on this well
15 that would cause it to be shut-in for:any period of time?
16 A Well, of course, at this time we're taking
k17 packer leakage tests, but‘ if it was commingled we wouldn't
ig | have te do that, and then I guess every two y"eavrs ‘we have
19| - to take some sort of a deliverahility test.
20 Q And how long is the shut-in time on that one?
21 A That's 72 hours now.
22 0 72 hours.
» 23 A. I believe that's right.
i 24 ' MR. RAMEY: Any other questions of the witness]
26 ,
E
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SN 1
2 ‘ CROSS EXAMINATION
3 BY MR. ARNOLD:
4 0 flow much oil does the Gallup make?
5 A Referring back to this mkxhibit DN--6, we have
8 the oil production there. It makes about 8 barrels per
71 nmillion, something in that neighborhood, so ~-- it dia
- 8 better than that in October but 1f you take a good month
9 there where it's really lifting the fluids, it's -- it's
;—'*;;'-‘:5.—; 10 | in that neighborhood, around 10 barrels a million.
Egé% n 143 If you did have a cross flow of gas from the
) ;
":, §§§§ 12 Dakota to the Gallup, do you think you would move oil away
[ ;égg 13 from the wellbore in the Gallup? ‘
‘ g‘ggg 14 A I don't think so. I wouldn't ant‘icipa’te’ that
15 cross flow to be very great. I really don't think it would
16 be a problem.
Ry MR. RAMEY: Probably 8o long as the well is
18 operi and producing, particularxly with this pressure, why,
19 there wouldn't be any cross flow at all.
20§ . A HNo. No, there won't. There wiil not be and ~{
2 MR. RAMEY: Only during the shut-in period. o
24 | A That's correct. And with that compressor
'i:,.\- 23 we're pulling the tubing pressure down to around 70 pounds.
V~ 2 Right now when vfe're producing the Gallup we're pulling the :
% casing down to around 70 pounds, so I'm sure the tubing would }
¥ ; i
i
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be similar.
2 : MR. RAMEY: Any othor questions of the wit-

3 aess? lle may be excused. |

4 | Anything further in the case?

5 MR. TULLY: HNo, sir.

8 MR. RAMEY: The Commission will take the case
f. o ‘ 7 under advisement.

8 (Hearing concluded.)

10
"

12

13 ‘
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SALLY WALTON BOYD
CERTIFIED SHORTHAND REPGRTER
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

3020PIaza Blanca (606) 4712462
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REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, SALLY WALTOHN BOYD, a Court Reporter, DO HEREBY
CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached Transcript of
Heéring before the 011 Conservation Division was reported
by me; that saild transcribt is a full, true, and correct
record of the hearing, prepared by me to the best of my
abillity, knowledge, and skill, from my notes taken at the

time. of the hearing.
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Sally W. Boyd,| C.S RV~
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WAIVER OF OBJECTION AND CONSENT e i L( é
é,/

TO THE DOWNHOLE COMMINGLING OF

THE JICARILIA #5 WELL ZCQQ

The undexsigned, as an operator of a lease offsetting the
N/2 of Section 29, Township 26 Noxth, Range 4 West, N.M,P.M., Rio é
Arriba County, New Mexico, does hereby acknowledge receipt of the
Application for Downhole Commingling of the Jicarilla #5 well.

The undersigned states that it waives any objection thatlit
may have to this Application, and voluntarily consents to the commingling

of the Jicarilla #5 Well as stated in the above mentioned Application.

pated this & day of WM , 1978,

NORTHWEST PRODUCTION CORPORATION
Company Name

By: V4 AA s [
William V. Holik ’

Title: Vice President

Address: POST OFFICE ROX 1796

EL PASO, TEXAS 79949

Please send one executed copy to Joe D. Ramey, Secretary-pirector,
New Mexico Oil Consexvation Commission, P. O. Box 2088, Santa Fe, NM 87501,
and xeturn one éxeciuted copy to the Applicant. The remaining copy is for
your files.
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N BEFORE THE .
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - !
Santa Fe, New Mexico
November 7, 1978

COMMISSION HEARING

- wram e e e ame ein e Aew e e s e see mme e mem e mme e e e ame bea e

" | IN THE MATTER OF:

St

CASE 6146

Application of Jerome P. McHugh for downhole )
commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. )

‘» )
Application of Harvey E. Yates Company for an)
unor thodox gas well location, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

CASE 6266
(DE NOVO)

Application of Durham, Inc., for compulsory
pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. CASE 6377
An the+*matter of the hearing called by the
0il Conservation Division on the motion of
Shell 0il ‘Company to permit Corinne Grace
and all other interested parties to appear
and show cause why Division Order No. R-3713
should not be declared null and void.

CASE 6378

SPUCTE

B Application of Shell 0il Company for pool
; contraction and pool extension, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

CASE 6379

Nt Nt Nt sl sl Nyl Nl Nl S Nt " Nt St gt st St

BEFORE: Joe D. Ramey, Director
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

APPEARANCES

For the New Mexico 0il . :
' Conservation Commission: . Lynn Teschendorf _
Legal Counseél for the Commission
State Land Office Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico
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MR. RAMEY: Call Cases 6146, 6266, 6377, 6378, and 6379.
MS. TESCHf:NDORF: Case 6146, application of Jerome P. McHugh for
downhole commingling Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Upon applica-
tion of Jerome P. McHugh this case will be heard De Novo.

Case 6266, application of Harvey E. Yates Company for an unorthodox
gas well location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Upon app;lication of ‘
Harvey E. Yates Company this case will be heard De Novo.

Case 6377, application ofn Durham, Inc., for compulsory pooling,
.Ed\dy County, New Mexico.

Case 6378, in the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conserva-
tion Division on the motion of Shell 0il Company to permit Corinne
Grace and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why
Division Order No. R-3713 should not be declared null and void.
Case 6379, application of ‘-Shell 0il Company for pool contraction
and pool extension, Eddy County, New México.

-

It is requested that these cases be eontinued until November 14,
1978.

MR. RAMEY: » This hearing is hereby continued until November

14, 1978_, 9 o'clock a.m., Oil Conservation Commission Conference

e

Room, State Land Office Building, Santa Fe,"New Mexico. The

hearing is adjourned.
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Well ILocation

wesm  Tapacito Gallup and
Basin Dakota Dedicated
Acreage
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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APPLICATION OF JEROME P. MCHUGH
FOR'DOWNHOLE COMMINGLING. OF |
Jicarilla #5 Well, Rio Arriba

Courity, New Mexico
case vo.  _l6

Exhibit No ___]____
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Post OFFice Box 234
Zip Cotle 8740t

Resume of Jicarilla #5

Well Completion History

( (

DUGAN PRODUCTION CORP.

THOMAS A. DUGAN, President

TrierHONE: $25-0184 Office
825-5694 Home

Arca Code go3

709 BLoomrizto Rp.
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

November 7, 1968

Jerome P. McHugh
Jicarilla #5
7 A.HM, Morning Drilling Report

6/26/68 E. V. Echohawk staked 1ocat1bn 890' fnl 880' fwl, Sec. 29, T26N, RaM,
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Elev. 6847°. ,
9/26/68 Move in Arapahoe Drilling Rig #7.
 9/27/68 Spud 12 1/4" hole 9:00 P,M., 9/26/68. Drilled to 207' 1/2° - 207*
Water. Ran 6 jts, 8 5/8" 0.D., 24#, J-55, B8R ST&C csg., T.E., 192°
set at 205' RKB cement w/175 sx. Class "A" 2% Cacl. P.0.B. 3:30 A.M,
9/27/68. Cement circulated - W,0.C,
9/25768 202' Repair rig and pressure test csg. - held 0.K.
9/29/68 2063 1/2° - 528" 1/2° - 858'  Hater
3/4° - Nt 1/2° - 1484 1/4° - 1891
2% - 2063 |
9/30/68 3177 ) 1 3749 - 2360 1 3/49 - 2671'  Water
1 3/49 - 2980 11/2° - 3177 B
10/1/68 4025* - 1 1/4° - 3480' .1 1/49 - 3790'  Mater
1° - 4010
10/2/68 4496° 3/4° - 4321" 10 - 4395'  wt. 9.0 vis 34
10/3/68 4834 10 - 4695 10 - 4772'  wt. 9.2 vis 33
10/4/68 5200 1/72° - 4978  wt. 8.9 vis 33
10/5/68 5580" 3/4° - 5261 | wt, 8.9 vis 35
10/6/68 5850' pEFORE THE /29 . 5580¢ 172° - 5661'  wt. 9.2 vis 40
, Ol [GPNSERVATION COMMISSION 1 ‘
]0/7/68 ot Santu Fe, Now Mexic%Z’ ?: 5881 -wt, 8.9 vis 40
10/8/68 | (G548 Exhinit No- 3240 64300 wt, 9.1-vis 44
10/9/68 | Subyiied bV —— g VT - 6T 3/4° - 6898'  wt. 9.1 vis 43
. Y Hedaring Date__//= P ) ‘
10/10/68 ! - 197168 wt. 9.2 vis 42
10/11/68 7583 1° - 7545" Cwt. 9.1 vis &1

APPLICATION OF JEROME. P. McHUGH
FOR DOWNHOLE ‘COMMINGLING OF

° Jicarilla #5 well, Rio Arriba
‘County, New Mexico

o , case No. _(z‘ %‘
Exhibit No. g -
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Pc‘m; O(in;:z Box 284 ( ( TELEPIONE: 325-0184 Ofice
Zip Code 87401 qu5-5694 Home
DUGAN PRODUCTION CORP. o

THOMAS A, DUGAN, President

709 BLooMrIeLy Ro.
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

Page 2

Jicarilla #5
Morning Drilling Report (Cont'd)

10/12/68 7697 wt. 9.3 vis 43

10/13/68 7761" . | wt. 9.2 vis 40

10/14/68 7845 1° - 78¢5 wt. 9.2 vis 75
Condition hole to log ‘ :

10/15/68 - 7845' Attempt to log - bridge at 7300', MWent in hole - conditioned hole,
Pulled out of hole - ran Welex Density and Gamma Ray log. Conditioned
hole - Taid down drill pipe. wt., 9.1 vis 43"

10/16/686 7847* wt. 9.1 vis 43

Ran 245 jts. 4 172" 0:D,, 34 jts. 11.6#, 211 jts. 10.5#, 3-55, 8R
ST&C csg. T.E. 7859.55' set at 7847°' RKB, Cemented f1rst stage with 150
sx. Class "A" 8% gel. plus 260 sx. Class "C' 2 1/2# salt per sx. P.0.B.
1:40 P.M., 10/15/68. Good mud returns while cementing. Max. cementing
pressure 900 psi, Reciprocated csg. free while cementing. Cemented
second stage through Baker two stage tool at 5755' with 175 sx. Class
"A" 40% Diacel "D" 12 1/2# g1lson1te per sx, P.0.B, 5:50 P.M., 10/15/68.
Good mud returns while cementing. Max. cementing pressure 800 psi.
Closed Baker tool with 2500 psi. Cemented th1rd stage’ through Baker
iwo stage tooi at 3545° with 250 sx. Class “A" 40% Diacel *D*. P.0.8.
7:00 P.M., 10/15/68. Good mud returns while cementing - no cement to
surface. Max. cementing pressure 800 psi. Closed Baker tool with

2500 psi.
10/17/68 ) Move oﬁt Arapahoe Rig #7.
16/}8/68 ~ Move in Signal Rig #1.
10/19/68 PBTD 7810" Rigged up - went in hole w1th bit and casing scraper,

drilled Baker stage tools at 3545' and 5755°.

10/20/68 PBTD Cleaned out to 7810', circulated hole clean, tested csg. and
B.0.P. to 4000 pst - held 0 K., displaced hole, spotted 250 gal. 15%
HC1 acid, pulled out of hole, ran Jet-Tech Gamma Ray Correlation log.
Perf, 2 Jets per ft. 7745'-49%, 7754'-60' , 7783'-87", 7789'-94",
and 7796'-7800", frac with’ Dowell 4000 Hp 40 .000% 20- 40 sd., 48, 500

. gal, water w/2. 112# J-166 friction® reducing agent per 1000 ga]., I.F.
3300 psi, max. 3300 psi, ave. 2800 psi, min, 2600 psi, final 3200 psi.
{gstang)shut in 2000 psi, 10 min. shut in 1900 psi. Ave. I.R. 53 B/M.
ont'
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Post OFFICE Box 284 ( ( TELEFHONE: 325-0184 Office
25-5694 Home

‘Zip Code 87404 . DUG AN PRODUCTION CORP- Area c?;;e 505

THOMAS A. DUGAN, Proskient

709 BLoorFELD Ro.
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO

Page 3

dJicarilla #5°
Morning Drilling Report (Cont'd)

10/20/68 (Cont'd) Perf, 2 jets per ft. 7646'-54', frac all perf. w/53,600 gal.
water w/2 1/2# J-166 per 1000 gal., 40 000# 20-40 sd. I.F. 3500 psi,
ave. 3200 psi, max. 4000 psi, final 4000 psi. Instant shut in 2200 psi,
10 min, shut in 1900 psi. Ave I.R. 50 B/M.. Made five ball drops of
10 balls each, good ball action. Perf. 2 jets per ft. 7083' to 7101'.
Spot 500 gal. HC1 acid to Gallup perf., established injection rate at
64 B/ at 3000 psi, assume Gallup perf. open, let acid soak - frac all
perf. w/40,000# 20-40 sd,, 51 ,500 gal. water with 20# Adomite Aqua
fluid loss additive per 1000 gal water. I.F. 3800 psi, ave. 3800
psi, min. 3200 psi, max. 4000 psi, final 3900 psi. Instant shut in
2100 psi, 10 min, shut in 1900 psi. Ave. I.R. 43 B/M. Made 4 ball
drops of 5 balls each, good ball action. Laid blow lines, let well
flow back, Well kicked off strong at 6:15 A.M. making est. 40 ,000
MCF through 7" blow line.

10/21/68 PBTD 7810' jet well flow to atmosphere a total of 5 1/2 hrs., well
blowing strony, not much water or 0il. Shut well in, wait on water and
ki1l trucks. Hooked up 2 B.J. pump trucks, killed well with 200 bbls.
water. dJet-Tech ran Baker Model D" packer with flapper valve in
place on wire line set at 7584' RKB. Pumped in 200 pbls. water,
well on vac., pump into well continually while running tbg. Ran
241 jts, 2:3/8" 0.D., 4.7#, J-55, 8R EUE Lone Star tbg. T E 7579 55'
set at 7588' RKB with Baker bl st joints.7073' &6 7113', Baker iodel
"H" sViding sleeve.valve at 7175', Baker Model "F" seating nipple
at 7552' and Baker seal assembly at 7584'. Landed tbg. with 15,000#
wt. at packer, Nippled up, drop ball, pumped into tbg. teo pump out
float, wait on day light.

10/22/68- PBTO 7810° Swab tbg. to 7200', Dakota would not kick off, float
- probably not out of Dakota tbg., released rig.

- 10/23/68 Move out Signal Rig. A
10/24/68 Check well, Gallup side unload some water, Dakota side dead.
10/25/68 Gallup kicked off strong.
10/29/65 " Dowell pump 35 bbls., water into Dakota, drop ball withswab cup,

'pumped in 35 bbls, water - no pressure increase. Drop three sticks
soap, pumped in 35 bbls, ‘'water, had pressure increase and instant
drop back. Well flowing back.

10/30/68 Dakota kicked off making e¢stimated 1200 MCF, Shut in for test.

;
;
H
L




; : . .
7083 3 i Two Baker "Blast Joints" : . 0 ' '
Sk ; 2073-7113' 3.062" OD W |
7101 " A ,
: fker Model "H" sliding , ‘L
leeve valve @ 7175' : o
Bakexr Model “F" seating rop of Dakota - 7641 Lo ’
pipple @ 7552° . pakota Ppexforations 7646-7654"
L : R . 7745-171749, 7754-71760, 7783~
Za§§§4f°del D" Packer 7787, 1789~7794", 1796-71780"
3 2-3/8" OD Tubing
1646 T T ‘get @ 7586'
7800 - ¢ 5 .
4-1/2" OD casing set
@ 7847'. First stage
A cemented with 650 cu ft )

a4
,
e 3
i o
,'
: ®
i i
i '
i Vi

k
; -
i G

o

Ens

8-5/8" OD Casing
@ 205' cemented
with 175 sacks

h

i i

i ! stage tool @ 3545

i i cemented with 200

,H ’ _sacks 40% Diacel "D"
3

stage tool @ 5755}
cemented with 175
sacks 40% Diacel "p"

DIAGRAMATIC SKETCH OF DUAL

COMPLETION
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BEFORE THE -
OlL CONSERVATION CONMMICSIC N
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Case No. Exhibif No. jzzf::’)

Submitied by : _ | i |
| Hearing Date I s 2B ; . )

Top of Gallup - 6757

Gallup Pexforations 7083-7101"'"

LA ALNIT

Base of Gallup - 7240° [
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E EXAMINER NUTTER
NSTRVATION COMMISSION

% € LXHIBIT NO.JN-S :
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APPLICATION OF JEROME P. McHUGH
‘FOR DOWNHOLE COMMINGLING OF

Jicarilla #5 well, Rio Arriba

County, New Mexico _
b14e
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Exhibit No.

Case No.
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0i1 and Gas Production of
the Jdicarilla #5 Hell from the
Tapacito Gallup Pool and the

Basin Dakota Pool

: 1977
Production - e
Month/Year Tapacito Gallup Pool Basin Dakota Pool E
0l Gas 011 - Gas é
| ‘ January, 1977 357 33087 48 1894 : é
} o February, 1977 283 24776 49 3024 E;
: % March, 1977 200 6308 0 3752 :
L April, 1977 | 210 22571 38 - 3028 %
May, 1977 . 255 21676 30 4074 é
June, 1977 135 8175 0 3658 | ;
July, 1977 73 4172 37 3661
August, 1977 287 26625 0 3326
September, 1977 22 3825 33 2711
October, 1977 182 13585 27 2082 |
‘November, 1977 70 4687 0 2714 . E
Decenber, 1977 o 15464 0 4084 o
TOTAL 1977 PRODUCTION 2247 189947 262 - 41208
1978 z
January, 1978 235 - 20708 a3 3386
* February, 1978 184 15291 0 2159
March, 1978 81 6256 0 2842
April, 1978 2% 19850 28 2609
May, 1978 97 14356 26 2957
June, 1978 81 3679 | 0 3466
July, 1978 114 14237 35 2260
August, 1978 157 7923 0 2827
September, 1978 27- 1226 28 2094
October, 1978 "76 4887 B 2 S <14
i TOTAL 1978 PRODUCTION _ | - » ,
g (Through October) 1342 108412 181 27977

APPLICATION OF JEROME P. McHUGH
FOR DOJNHOLE COMMI'NGLING w
Jicarilla #5 Well, 310 Arrxha : P
County, New Mexico » l;‘
B
|
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SUUL-IN_ PRESSURES

DyTE GALLYP DIROLA
{casing) {Ltabing)
Novembexr 2, 1968 1696 2379 R
. April 27, 1969 o ' 1415
w : June 11, 1969 1070 , aeee ;
September 17, 1969 888 1348 fj
;; ‘ May 5, 1970 662 1042
September 16, 1970 540 880
- - July 19, 1971 450 862
September 6, 1971 | 430 ' 790 -
June 19, 1972 - 382 B . 752 '
August 1, 1973 352 - 742
Januaxy 31, 1974 240 ' 690 .
May 7, 3974 R 270 - . 660 ' |
May 22, 1975 SRPERUE - ‘ 742
July 25, 1975 L es0 | 265 '
L pecerbexr 10, 1975 354 -0~ .
Pebruaxy 4, 1977 245 R 645
June 8, 1977 ' -0~ ' 712
August 25, 1977 o 250 S 650
December 31,1977 202 ‘ B -0 )
August 16, 1978 . . 283 . 773
Septenber 8, 1978 . 248 A 797"
. BEFORE THE - , 5 “APPLICATION OF JERCME P. McHUGH
. 3 *e ~
OIL CONSERVATION COtf"M‘“‘SiCN 3l " FOR DOANHOLE COMMINGLING OF
Santa Fe, Nev Mexico , - o T
o 2N Qy,_l - F1} - Jicarilla £5 yell, Rio Axriba : T
: Case N°-_———~E’('wl%’f _ _ ‘ X : CO_unty, New Mcxico o 1
“ | Suomitted bY__. _* ———— ' . . é
e R o cmewe GME |
‘ pehibitno. o fL
RS TR RS S "“i 2
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SuprON ENERGY CORPORATION' (- 8 105
Suite 1700, Camraert CENTRE i ’~",~‘€A)"”\ ’ '9
8350 NorrH CeNTRAL EXPRESSWAY Ss ':'7'/(-\ S
Davrras, Texas 75206 Prs e

1 TeLepHoNE (214) 881.0141

BiLr Curtis

MANAGER OF L.ANDS TWX (910) 861.9117

Surco-Dac,

January 31, 1978

. Mr. Joe D. Ramey

: s . Secretary-Director

B - K New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
: Box 2088

o f Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

: Re: Waiver of Objection and Consent
to the Downhole Commingling of
the Jicarilla #5 Well in Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico and
the Big 8 #1 Well in San Juan
County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Ramey:

 Enclosed herewith please find one (1) copy each of the above
referenced Waivers. These have been fully executed on behalf of
Supron Energy Corporation.

If we can be of further assistance, please advise.

Yours very truly,

Bill Curtis
Manager of Tands

BC/cg

Enclosure

B
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WAIVER OF OBJLECTION AND CONSENT

- TO THE DOWNHOLE COMMINGLING OF

THE JICARILLA #5 WELL

The undexsigned, as an operator of a lease offsetting the
N/2 of Section 29, Township 26 Noxth, Range 4 West, N.M.P.E., Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico, does hereby acknowledge raceipt of the
Application for Downhole Commingling of the Jicarilla #5 Well.

The undersigned states that it waives any objection that it
may have to this Application, and voluntarily consents to the commingling

of the Jicarilla #5 Well as stated in the above mentioned Application.

Dated this 3ot} day of _ éza matadfl , 1978.

SUPRON ENERGY CORPORATION
Company Name

y

Title:  Executive Vice President

Address: Suite 1700, 8350 N, Central Expwy

Dallas, Texas 15206

Please send one executed copy to Joe D. Ramey, Secretarxy-bDirector,
New Mexico 0il Consexvation Commission, P. 0. Box 2088, Santa Fe, NM 87501,
and xeturn one execiuted copy to the Applicant. The remaining copy is for
your files.
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0i1 and Gas Production of

the Ji_carﬂla #5 Well from the

Tapacito Gallup Pool and the

Basin Dakota Pool

‘ C@se No.

OIL CONSERVATIOI\ COMMHS!C N
Santa Fe, New Merico

ExhibitNo.

Submitted by ——
Hearing Dote

1977
Production -
Month/Year Tapacito Gallup Pool Basin Dakota Pool

011 Gas 0il Gas
January, 1977 357 38087 48 4894
February, 1977 283 24776 49 3024
March, 1977 200 6304 0 3752
April, 1977 ' 210 22571 38 - 3028
May, 1977 255 21676 30 4074
June, 1977 135 8175 0 3658
July, 1977 73 4172 37 3661
August, 1977 287 26625 0 3326
September, 1977 22 3825 33 2711
October, 1977 182 13585 27 2082
November, 1977 70 4687 0 2714
December, 1977 173 - 15464 0 4284
TOTAL 1977 PRODUCTION 2247 189947 262 41208

1978
January, 1978 235 20708 a3 3386
February, 1978 184 15291 0 2159
March, 1978 81 6256 0 2842
April, 1978 290 19850 28 2609
May, 1978 97 14355 26 2957
June, 1978 - 81 3679 0 3466
July, 1978 114 14237 35 2260
August, 1978 157 7923 0 2827
septeimber, 1978 - 27 1226 28 2094
October, 1978 76 4887 21 3377
TOTAL 1978 PRODUCTION ‘ :
(Through October) 1342 108412 181 27977 ‘
ADDLICATION OF JEROME P. MCHUGH
REFORE  THE FOR DOWNHOLE COMMINGLING OF

Jicarilla #5 Well, Rio Arriba
Couhty, New Mexico

6146 |

—————

Case NO .

Exhibit No. A l




SHUT~IN PRESSURES

DATE GALIUY
{(casing)
Novanber 2, 1968 1696
April 27, 1969 -
June 11, 1969 1070
September 17, 1969 888
May_S, 1970 662
September 16, 1970 540
July 19, 1971 450
Septenber 6, 197 430
June 19, 1972 382
August 1, 1973 352
Januaxy 31, 1974 '246 |
‘May 7, 1974 270
May 22, 1975 e
July 25, 1975 690
Decerber 10, 1975 354
February 4, 1977 245
Jung 8, 1977 - -0~
August 25, 1977 250
- December 31,1977 292
August )6, ]9?8 253
248

September 8, 1978

ot

BEFORE THE i
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIZN
- Santa Fe, I\aw rMexnico

CaseNo._ ' ‘Exhibit No. Q ’&L

Submlﬂed by_.

IR

e

Heorgng Date_ .

w

DRROLA
(tubing)
2379

14575

1348
1042

880

742 .
690
660
702

265 -

645
712
650
' 773

797"

.
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Jicarilla’
County, New Mexico

Case No. ; __é_LILé__

Exhibit No. -

] APPLICATION OF JEROME P, MCHUGH

_ FOR DONHOLE COMMINGLING OF
#5 Well, Rio Arriba
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‘the subject well is available, said well produced 4284 MCF of gas

‘per day assuming the well was on production throughout the month. l

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF COMNSIDERING:

CASE NO. 6146
Order No. R-5665

APPLICATION OF JEROME P, McHUGH
FOR DOWNHOLE COMMINGLING,
RIC ARRIBA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,.

‘ORDER OF THE COMMISSION | | ‘

BY THE COMMISSION: | [

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 8, 1978,;
at Santa Fe, New Mexlco, before Examiner, Daniel S. Nutter.

NOW, on this 20th day of July, 1978, the Commission, a .
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and tha recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

subject matter thereof.

{(2) That the applicant, Jerome P. McHugh, is the owner
and operator of the Jicarilla Well No. 5, located in Unit D of
Section 29, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, NMPM, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant seeks authority to commingle
Tapacito-Gallup and Basin-Dakota production within the wellbore
of the above-described well.

(4) That by actual test taken December 22, 1977,‘the Gallup
formation in the subject well produced 1559 MCF of gas and 14
barrels of oil in 24 hours. ,

(5) That while no recent test of the Dakota formation in

from the Dakota during December, 1977, or an avarage of 138 MCF

(6} That while no recent bottom hole pressures are avail-
able for either the Gallup or the Dakota formation in the subject
well, the latest available shut-in pressures taken August 25,
1977, indicate a surface shut-in pressure of 250 psi for the
Gallup formation and 650 psi for the Dakota formation.




#
§
|
|

. w2
Casae No. 6l46
Order No. R~5665

(7) That the producing characteristics of the two zones in
the subjact well, as reflected by Finding Nos. (4) and (5) above,
are not conducive to efficient downhole commingling.

(8) That the pressure differential between the two zones

in the subject well, as reflacted by Finding Wo. {(6) above, could

cause wasteful cross flow between the zones and is not conducive
to efficient downhole commingling.

(9) That while thére appears to be gsome problem in keeping
the Gallup zone in the subject well on production due to loading
up with fluid, this is probably the result of annular flow in

l! this dually completed well.

(10) That while a solution to this problem could probably
be achieved by flowing the Gallup zone through the tubing, the
commingling of Dakota production with said Gallup production in
sald tubing is not in the besgt interests of conservation, may
cause waste, and should not be permitted.

(11) That the application should be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the application of Jerome P. McHugh to commingle
Tapacito-Gallup and Basin-Dakota production in the wellbore of
his Jicarilla Well Ne. 5, located in Unit D of Section 29,
Township 26 North, Range 4 West, NMPM, Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico, be and the same is hereby denied.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deém necessary.

NDONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year'herein~‘
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

PHIL R. LUCERO, Chai

s AR £ty S




Docket No. 35-78

Dockets Nos. 37-78 and 38-78 are tentatively set for hearing on November 21 aud December 6, 1978, Applications
for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: COMMISSTON HEARING - TUESDAY - NOVEMBER 7, 1978

. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ~ 9 A.M. - ROOM 205
! STATE LAND OYFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

:‘ e
: CT‘iF 6146: (DE NOVO) (Continued and Readvertised)

’ ) Application of Jerome P, McHugh for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
! Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks approval for the dowmhole commingling of Tapacito-Gallup
and Basin-Dakota production within the wellbore of his Jicarilla Well No. 5 located in Unit D of

Section 29, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Upon application of Jerome P. McHugh this case will be heard Pe Novo pursuant to the provisions of
Rule 1220,

CASE 6266: (DE NOVO)

Application of Harvey E. Yates Company for an unorthodox gas well locatfon, Bddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of an Upper Pennsyl-
, vanian test well to be located 660 feet from the North and East lines or, in the alternative, 990

. feet from the North and East lines of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 23 East, Indian Basin-
Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, all of said Section 23 to be dedicated to the

well,

Upon application of Harvey E. Yates Company this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the
provisions of Rule 1220.

CASE 6377: Application of Durham, Inc., for compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow formation underlying Section
8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy County, Rew Mexico, to be dedi-
cated to a well to be drilled 1650 feet from the North and East lines of said Section 8. Also to be
considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof
as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the
designatfon of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

¢ CASE _6378: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Division on the motion of Shell 0il Company
to permit Corinne Grace and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why Division Ocder
No. R-3713, which pooled all of Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,

i should not be declared null and void, if said pooling order has not already automatically expired due

: : to non-production, .

CASE 6379: Application of Shell 0il Company for pool contraction and pool extension, Eddy County, New Mexico.
K Applicant, in’ the above-styled cause, seeks the contraction of the Indian Basin-Morrow Gas Pool by the
deletion therefrom of the N/2 of Section 8, Township 21 South, Range 24 East, Eddy County, New Hexico,
or in the alternative, all of said Section 8, and the extension of the Cemetery-Morrcow Gas Pool to
include the aforesaid N/2 or all of said Section 8.

AARKARRRKAKRARRRAARREAXFAKARRERE KRR RRRAAKRRARAXAAAARARKRARARKARARARERRRRAKRAXRARARRRRRKARARARARRRARAAKARKRRARAARK K
.. Docket No. 36-78

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - NOVEMBER 8, 1978

9 AM. - OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Riicha‘rd L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 6369: Application of Amoco Production Company for an unorthodox gas well location and simultaneous dedication,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above—st,yled causc, seeks approval for the unorthodox loca-
tion of its DR Well No. 3 to be drilled 669 feet from the North and fast lines of Section 16, Township
19 South, Range 32 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be simultaneously dedicated with its Well No. 1

. located in Unit E to the present 320-acre unit comprising the N/2 of sald Section 16.

P e A B N il s . N G P e >
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Page 2 of >

Exaniner llearing - Wednesday - hovembex 8, 1978 Dacket No. 36-78
CASYE 6370: Application of Anoco Production Company for an unorthodox gas well location and simultancous dedication,

CASE_6371:

CASE 6372:

CASE 6373:

CASE 6374:

. CASE 6375:

CASE 6352

CASE 6346:

CASE 6348:

CASE 6341:

Lea County, New Mexico., Applfcant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox loca-
tion of fts Gilluly B Fed, Well No. 22 to be drilled 2310 feet from the North line and 1980 fcet from
the Hest line of Section 33, Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Fumont Gas Pool, lea County, New Mexico,
to be sifmultaneously dedfcated with the current unit Wells No. 3 and 15 located In Units N and I,
respectively, to the present 360-acre non-standavd proration unit in Section 33.

Application of Doyle Hartman for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, sceks approval for the unorthodox location of his Phillips-Woolworth Well
No. 1 located 2310 feet from the North line and 1980 feet from the East line of Section 26, Township
24 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Belco Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox well lecation, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of a well to be
drilled 1495 feet from the North line and 330 feet from the West line of Section 6, Township 23 South,
Range 31 East, Los Mendanos Atoka Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, the W/2 of said Section 6 to be
dedicated to the well.

Application of Beard 0il Company for a dual completion, surface commingling, pool creation, and special
pool rules, FEddy County, Rew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the gas-
gas dual completion of its Hanlad Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 17, Township 17 South, Range
24 Fast, Fddy County, MNew Mexico, to produce gas from the Atoka formation through tubing and the Abo
formation through the casing-tubing annulus, and to commingle the production at the surface. Applicart
further seeks the creation of a new Abo gas pool and the adoption of special pool rules therefor,
fncluding a provision for 320-acre spacing and proration units for a temporary period of one year.

Application of Mesa Petroleum Company for a special oil allowable, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, secks a temporary increase in the oil allowable for its West Knowles Well
No. 5 located in Unit H of Section 34, Township 16 South, Range 37 East, West Knowles-Drinkard Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, from 310 barrels to 500 barrels for the 90-day period extendiig from October 1,

1978 to December 31, 1978.

Application of Harper Oil Company for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of the Wantz-Abo, Drinkard, and
Blinebry production within the wellbore of its S. J. Sarkeys Well No. 2 located in Unit H of Section
26, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

(Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Southland Royalty Company for a dual completion, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion of its Grenfer "A' Well
No. 1A located in Unit C of Section 26, Township 30 North, Range 10 West, to produce gas fron the
Blanco-Pictured Cliffs and Blanco Mesaverde Pools, San Juan Coufity, New Mexfco, with separation of
the zones to be ‘achieved by means of a polished bore receptacle and mandrel. -

(Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.®
Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Pictured Cliffs
and Chacra preduction in the wellbore of its Jicarilla 'K Well No. 14 located in the SE/4 of Section
11, Towniship 25 North, Range 5 nesc, Ric Avciba County; New Mexico. -

(Continued and Readvertised)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above—styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Mesaverde and
Dakota production in the wellbore of its Starr Well No. 3 located in the NE/4 of Section 5, Township
26 North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico. .

(Continued from October 11, 1978, Exawminer Hearing)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for dual completions and downhole commingling, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above«styled cause, seeks the dual completion of its Jicarilla
A Well No. 8 located in the NW/4 of Section 23} its Jicarilla E Well No. 7 located in the SE/& of
Section 15; and its Jicarilla E Well No. 8 located in the NW/4 of Section 15, all in Township 26
North, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba Caunty, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Mesaverde formation
through a separate string of tubing and to commingle’ Gallup and Dakota production in the wellbores

of said wells,

o e -
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CASE 6342: (Continucd from October 11, 1978, Examiner lHearing)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for a dual completion and downhole commingling, Rio Arriba

County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks approval for the dual completion of

fts Jicarilla J Vell No. 10 located in the SE/4 of Scction 26, Township 26 North, Range 5 West, Rfo :
Arriba County, New Mexico, to produde gas from the Pictured Cliffs formation through a separate ;
string of tubing and to commingle Tocito and Dakota production in the wellbore of said well., !

CASE 6343: (Continued from October 11, 1978, Examiner ilcaring)

! Application of Supron Energy Corporation for a dual completion and downlhole commingling, Rio Arriba
! County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, saeeks approval for the dual completion of
its Jicarilla H Well No. 8 located iIn the SEf4 of Scction 11, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio
Arriba County, New Mexfco, to produce gas from the Pictured Cliffs formation through a separate
string of tubing and to commingle Gallup and Dakota production in the wellbore of safd well.

CASE 6344: (Contfnued from October 11, 1978, Examfner llearing)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for a dual completion and downhole commingling, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual complction of
1ts Jicarilla F Well No. 1 located fin the SW/4 of Section 27, Township 26 North, Radge 4 West, Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico, to produce gas from the Pictured Cliffs formation through a geparate
string of tublng and to commingle Mesaverde and Dakota prvoduction in the wellbore of said well,

CASE 6345: (Continued from October 11, 1978, Examiner Hearing)

: Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in tke cbove-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Gallup and
Dakota production in the wellbore of its Jicarilla H Well No. 7 located in the SW/4 of Section 19,
Township 26 North, Range & West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

. ) CASE 6347: (Continued from October 11, 1978, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Supron Energy Corporation for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexicr,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks appreval for the downhole commingling of Chacra and
Dakota production in the wellbore of fts Jicarilla K Well No. 17 located in the SW/4 of Section 12,
: Township 25 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

o

CASE 6376: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Division on its own motion for an oxder
creating and extending vertical and horizontal limits of certain pools in Chaves, Eddy, and Lea
Counties, New Mexico:

(a) CREATE a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified as a gas pool for Pennsylvanian produc-
tion and designated as the Mescalero Sands-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool. The discovery well is Petroleum
Development Corporation Estelle Federal Well No. 1 located in-Unit E of Section 34, Towaship 12 South,
Range 30 East, NMPM. Said pool would cemprise:

'IOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 34: W/2

. * - : . B ‘\'} .
{v} CREATE & ncw pool fn lea County, New Mexico, classiffed as an oil pool for Vates production and

designated as the Sfoux-Yates Pool. The discovery well 1is Tishman Federal Well No. ') located in Unit
N of Section 5, Township 26 South, Range 36 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise: Rt

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM '
Section 31:  NEf4
A Section 32: W/2

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 5: W/f2

(c) EXTEND the Avalon-Strawn Sas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

"TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM

Section 31: N/2 ‘ .
Section 32: N/2

Section 33: All ’

{d) EXTEND the Blinebry 01l and Cas f’ool fn Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, “NMPM.
Section 26: SEf4 B
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-(e) EXTEND the vertical limits of the Box-Canyon Upper Peansylvanian Gas Pool In Eddy County, New
Mexico, to include the Canyon and Wolfcamp formations and redesignate said pool as the Box Canyon-
Permo Pennsylvanfan Gas Pool and extend the hor{zontal limits of said pool to include therein:

f)

()

(h)

1€9)

16))

(k)

D)

(m) »

(n)-

(o)

(p)

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTERD

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

EXTEND

: A.":’JV

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 21 FAST, NMPM
Section 13: All
Section 23: §/2
Section 26: E/2
Section 35: Ef2
Section 36: W/2

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 21 EAST, NMPM
Section 1: N/2

the North Burton Flats-Wolfcamp Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 28 PAST, NMPM
Section 28: §/2
Section 33: E/2

the East Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 27 FAST, NMPM
Section 27: §/2

the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: N/2

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: N/2
Section 21: S/2

the Comanche Stateline Tansill-Yates Pool in Lea County, New Mexico; to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH; RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 33: NW/4

the Eagle Creek-Strawn Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to iriclrude- therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 29: W/2 .

the East Empire Yates-Seven Rivers Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 22: SH/4 and W/2 SE/4

the Forehand Ranch-Delaware Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

' TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 15: NW/4 SE/4

the Fowler-Tubb Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 16: SE/4

the Jenkins-San Andres Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 28: §/2

the Kemnitz-Cisco Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 16: W/2 — e

the East Lusk-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to iaclude therein:

. TOWNSHIP- 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 10:°" Nf2 and SW/4
Section 15: NW/4

#
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Examiner Hearing - Wednesday -~ Novcewmber 8, 1978 . " Docket No, 36-78
(q) EXTEND the West Malaga-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

' TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH, RANGF. 28 FAST, NMPM
Section 9: N/2

(r) EXTEND the Revelation-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: W/2

(8) EXTEND the Rock Tank-Upper Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein: .

SOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
Section 1: All

(t) EXTEND the South Salt Lake-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
Section 25: N/2

5 (u) EXTEND the Southwest Sulphate-Delaware Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Section 14: NE/4 NE/4

(v) EXTEND the Wantz-Granite Wash Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: NE/4

(w) EXTEND the Watkins Yates-Seven Rivers~Queen-Grayburg Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include ;
therein: :

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 PAST, NMPM
Section 6: SW/4

(x) EXTEND the White City-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 24 SOUTH,; RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
-Section 8: A1l

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
Sectfon 4:  All .

AN

(y) EXTEND the Wilson-Morrow Gas Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 2] SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section l4: Sf2

{z) EXTEND the Winchester-Upper Pennsylvanian €as Peol in Eddy County, MNew Mexico, to iiiclude therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NPM
" Section 24: S/2 !

(aa) EXTEND the Winchester-Wolfcamp Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to fnclude therein: ;

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: E/2 and SW/4 ” e
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; September 11, 1978

Joe D, Ramey
Divisjon Director

New Mexico 0il Conservation Division
Box 2088

Santa Fe, NM 87501

Re: Application by Jerome P. McHugh
for pe Novo Hearing of Case No. 6146

for approval of Downhole Cqmmingling of
the Jicarilla #5 Well in

Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
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Sincerely,

MI
£
Thomas a, Dugan "T
Agent for Applicant
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Docket No. 29-78

Dockets Nos. 31-78 and 32-78 are tentatively set .for hearing on September 27 and October 11, 1978, Applica~
tions for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advance of heariug date.

DOCKET: COMMISSION HFARING -~ MONDAY - SEPTEMBER 11, 1978

i OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M, - RObH 205 i
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO :

CASE _6289: (Continued from August 23, 1978, Commission Hearing)

Application of Bill Taylor for enforcement and amendment of Order No. R-5332, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks a determination of well costs, an accounting
: : of expenditures and costs withheld from production, and the amendment of Order No. R-5332 to

: remove the present operator of the pooled proration unit comprising the N/2 of Section 13, Town-
! ehip 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, and designate

’ : another operator for said unit.

T _..—CKSE_6146:  (DE NOVO)
e

\-«...,‘.__.“‘\

e« Application of Jerome P. McHugh for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for:the downhole commingling of Tapacito-
Gallup and Basin-Dakota production within the wellbore of his .Jicarilla Well No. 5 located in
Unit D of Section 29, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

Upon application of Jerome P. McHugh this case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions
of Rule 1220.

CASE 6328: Application of Maralo, Inc., for statutory unitization, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
e ‘ the above-styled cause, seeks an order unitizing, for the purpose of secondary recovery, all

‘. k mineral interests in the Jalmat Yates Unit underlyfng the following described lands in Township
R ' 25 South, Range 36 East:

Section 12: SE/4
Section 13: NE/4

end the following described lands fn Township 25 South, Range 37 East:

Section 18: NW/4 and N/2 SW/4

all 4in Lea County, New Mexico.

The unitized interval would be all formations or zones extending from the top of the Yates forma-
tion down to 100 feet below the base of the Queen formation in the Humble-Winters "A" Well No. 2
located in Unit C of Section 18, Township 25 South, Range 37 East.

Among the matters to be considered at the hearing will be the necessity of unit operations; the
designation of a unit operator; the determination of the horizontal and vertical limits of the
. o unit area; the determination of a fair, reasonable, and equitable allocation of production and
Tl costs of production, including capital investment, to each of the various tracts in the unit area;
e the determination of credits and charges to bes made among the various owners in the unit area for
their fnvestment in wells and equipment; and such other matters as may be necessary and appro-
priate for carrying on efficient unit operations; including, biut not necessarily limited to, unit
voting .procedures, selection, removal, or substitution of unit operator, and time of commencement
and termination of unit operations.

CASE 6313: Application of Haralo, Inc., for a waterflood project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood project on its Jalmat Yates Unit
Area, Lea County, New Mexico, by the injection of water into various wells located in Township 25
South, Ranges 36 and 37 East.
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Examiner Mearing - Wednesday - September 13, 1978 : Docket No. 30-78

DOCKET: _ EXAMINER MEARIRG - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 13, 1978

9 AM. - OJI. COHNSFRVATTION DIVISTON CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Daniel S, Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consfderation of the allowable production of gas for October, 1978, from fiftcen prorated pools
in lea, ¥ddy, and Chaves Countics, New Mexico.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for October, 1978, from four prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, MNew Mexico.

CASE 6314: 1In the matter of the hearing called by the 011 Conservation Division on its own motion to permit
Overland Drilling & Fxploration, Ltd., Ohio Casualty Insurance Company, and all other interested
parties to appear and show cause why the Lowe State Well No. 1 located in Unit E of Section 15,
Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in ;

; accordance with a Division-approved plugging program,

CASE 6315: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Divisfon on its own motion to permit ;

Hugh L. Johnston, Sr., General Insurance Co. of America, and all other interested parties to ap~ ;
pear and show cause why the Continental State Well No. 5 located in Unit C of Section 30, Township
: 17 South, Range 29 Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance
; witih a Division-approved plugging program. ( ;

CASE 6316: In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conscrvation Division-on its owm motion to pernit
Cortez Corporation, Aetna Casualty & Surety Company, and all other interested parties to appear
= and show cause why the Fair Well No. 1 located in Unit D of Section -24, Township 18 South, Range
26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a Division-—
approved plugging program.

CASE 6290: (Continued from August 16, 1978, Examiner Hearing).

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Division on its own motion to permit
R. A. Crame, Jr., Great American Insurance Co., and all other Interested parties to appear and
) : _ show cause why the Donella Well No. 1 located in Unit P of Section 3, Township 29 North, Range 15
ST - West, San Juan County, New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance with a
Division-approved plugging program.

CASE 6307: (Continued from August 30, 1978, Examiner Hear.ing)

Application of Exxon Corporation for downhole commingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the downhole commingling of Drinkard and Wantz-Abo
production in the wellbore of its F. F. Hardison B Well No. 10, located in Unit A of Sectfon 34,
Township 21 South, Range 37 Bast, Lea County, New Mexico. "(This case will be dismissed.)

CASE 6317: Application of Harvey E. Yates Company for an unorthodox gas well locatlon and 2 non-standard
proration unit, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks approval of
a 301.75-acre non-standard gas proxation unit comprising the N/2 of Section 18, Township 18 South,
Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from the
North line and 660 fect from the East line of said Section 18 to test the Morrow formation.

CASE 6318: Application of Coquina Gil Corporation for an increase in casinghead gas allowable, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 303-C~4 to increase the
casinghead gas allowable for 1its Vivian Well No. 1, located in Unit F of Section 30, Township 22 ~
South, Range 38 East, Lea County, New Mexico, the Drinkard and Granite Wash zones in said well

e - being comningled pursuant to Order No. DHC-255 and subject to the GOR limit for the Wantz-Granite

e - Wash Pool. -

CASE 6319: Application of Belco Pectroleum Corporation for an unorthodox well location and compulsory pooling,
. Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests in the Wolfcamp formation underlying the N/2 of Section 31, Township 21 South, Range 27
/East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Mollie Com Well No. 1 located at an unorthodox
Jocation 1100 feet from the North line and 1575 feet from the East line of sald section., Also to be
considered will be the cost of recompleting said well and the allocation of the cost thereof as well
as actual operating cost;g and charges for supervision. Also’ to be coneidered will be the designa-
tion of applicant as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said vell.
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CASE _6320:  Application of Texas 011 & Gas Corporation for an uvnorthedox gas well location, Eddy County, New
Mexieo. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks approval for the unortlhodox location of its
Coquina Federal Com, lell No, 1 to be drilled 660 feet from the North Yine and 1930 feet from
the West line of Scetion 32, Township 18 South, Range 27 East, to test the Morrow formacion, the
W/2 of said Scetion 32 to be dedicated to the well,

CASE 6321:  Application of Texas 011 & Gas Corporation for an unorthodox gas well location, Fddy County, New
: Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox locatfon of its
: Shugart State Com. tell No. 1 to be drilled 660 [ceb from the South line aud 1980 feet from the
Hest line of Scction 16, Township 18 South, Range 31 East, FEddy County, New Mexico, to test the
Wolfecamp and Pennsylvanian formations, the W/2 of sajd Section 16 to be dedicated to the well,

CASE 6283: (Continued from August 2, 1978, Examiner learing)

i Application of Texas 01l & Gas Corporation for a non-standard proration unit, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sccks approval for a 320-acre non-standard gas
proration unit comprising the W/2 of Section 16, Township 20 South, Range 36 Fast, North Osudo-
Morrow Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dcdicated to a well to be drilled at a standard

Jocation thercon,

CASE _6322: Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for pool contraction, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks the amcendment of Order No. R-391 to contract the
horizontal limits of the Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas TPool to the following:

All of Sections 28 and 29, Township 17 South, Range 28 East

In the alternative, applicant\seeks to limit the special pool rules for saild pool to the present
horizontal limits of the pool.

CASE 6323: Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling and an unorthodox gas well loca-
tion, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seceks an order pooling all
mineral interests in thé Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations underlying the W/2 of Section 23,
Township 17 Soutl, Range 28 East, Empire-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool. Eddy County, New Mexlco, to be
dedicated to its Lucas Store JZ Well No. 1 located at an unorthodox location 1980 feet from the
North line and 860 feet from the West line of said section. Also to be considered will be the
cost of completing said well and the allocation of the cost thercof as well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the designation of applicant as
operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 6324: Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for downhole commingling or pool creaticn, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks approval for the downhole commingling of
Wolfcamp and Upper Penn gas production in the wellbore of its Box Canyon GJ Fed. Well No. L located
in Unit J of Section 13, Township 21 South, Range 21 Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico. In the alter- ¢
native, applicant sceks the creation of a new Permo-Penn gas pool.for said well. {

CASE 6325: Application of Amoco Preduction Company for unorthodox locations and directional drilling, Lea
County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause; <ceks approval for the unorthodox loca- :
tions of the following South Hobbs Unit wells located in Township 19 South, Range 38 East, Hobbs
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

Well No. 120 located 1272 feet from the North line and 1420 feet from the West line of Section 53
Well No. 121 located 1450 fcet from the North line and 150 fcet from the Vest linc of Section 4;
Well No. 123 located 2390 feet from the North line and 150 feet from the East line of Section 6;
Well No. 124 ‘located 1925 feet from the South line and 2380 feet from the East line of Section 4;
Well No. 126 located 1295 fect from the South line and 1365 feet from the West line of Section 10;
Well No. 122 located 1726 feet from the North line and 167 fcet from the Fast line of Section &;

and Well No. 125 located 2016 fcet from the North line and 763 feet from the West line of Section 3.

Applicant further sceks authority to directfonally drill Wells Nos. 122 and 125 to bottomhole
locations in the extreme southeast coruers of Unit I of Section 4 and Unit E of Section 3, respec-

tively.

CASE_6326: Application of Energy Reserves Croup, Trc., for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. :
Applicant, fn the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs :
and 0tero~Chacra production in the wellbore of its Jicarilla 35 Well No. 3, located in Unit B of
Section 2, Township 24 North, Range 5 West, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

CASE 6327: Application of 0. Ul. Berry for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, secks approval for the unorthodox location of its J. L. Isabell Vell
No. 5-Y located 340 feet from the North line and 330 feet from the East tiue of Section 15, Town-
ship 24 South, Range 36 East, Santa Rosa formation, Lea County, New Mexico, the NE/4 of said
Section 15 to be dedicated to the well.
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s 1 STATE OF NEW MEXICO
g ENERGY AND MINERALS DEPARTMENT
2 OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
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JOrN 1 MR. RAMEY: We'll call next Case 6146.
| 2 MS, TESCHENDORF: Case 6146. Application of !
3 Jerome P. McHugh for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba
4 County, New Mexico.
5 The case is to be heard de novo and the
8 Applicant has requested it be continued.

7 MR. RAMEY: Case 6146 will be continued to

8 some later date.
9 (Hearing concluded.)

10
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2 : REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

4 I, SALLY WALTON BOYD, a Court Reporter, DO HEREBY

5 CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached Transcriot of

6 Hearing before the 0il Conservation Commission was reported
7 by me; that the said transcript is a full, true, and cor-

8 rect trénscript of the hearing, prepared by me to the best

9 of my ability from my notes taken at the time of the

10 hearing.
11

® | Sy WRoud  Cser

Sally'W. Boyd, C.S.R.

{608) 4712482

o
z
L

New Mexico 37581

13

CERTIFIED SHORTHRAND REPORTER

SALLY WALTON BOYD

3020Plaza Blanca
Santa Fe,
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- August 18, 1978 @ﬂ/ y&g

Joe D. Ramey

Division Director )

New Mexico 0il Conservation Division
Box 2088 |

santa Fe, NM 87501

e e =

Re: Application for De Novo Hearing
' of Case No. 6146 for Approval of
Downhole Commingling of the

Jicarilla #5 Well in
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Ramey:

Enﬁ"-.ed are the followxng 1nstruments concernlng the captioned
Appllcatlon for De Novo Hearing:-

‘1. Three executed copies of the Application.

2. Three Executed copies of a Certifica%'e of Mailing for the
Application.

Please advise if you need further information or assistance.
Sincerel

Gl

Thomas A.

vs

Enclosures

709 BLOOMFIELD RD. ¢« P.O.BOX 234 * FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO 87401 ¢ PHONE 505-325-0238
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Joe D. Ramey

pivision Director

New Mexico 0il conservation Division
Page 2

August 18, 1978

Distribﬁtion:

Jerry Long

pistrict Engineer

U.S. Geological Survey
Box 1809

purango, CC 81301

Al R. Kendrick

Supervisor, District III Office

New Mexico 0il Conservation Division
1000 Rio Brazos Road

Aztec, NM 87410

Ray Nordhausen

Northwest Production Corporation
Box 1796

El Paso, TX 79949

Bill Curtis

Manager of - Lands

supxon Energy Corporation
Suite 1700

8350 North Central Expressway
pallas, TX 75206




OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

In the Matter of the Application of
Jerome P. McHugh for Downhole Commingling
of the Jicarilla #5 Well in Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico

Case No. 6146
‘Order No. R-5665

APPLICATION

Pursuant to N.M.S.A. 65-3-11.1 and Rule 1220 of the Rules and
Regulations of the State of New Mexico 0il Conservation Division, the Appli-
cant, Jerome P. McHugh, by and through his agent, Thomas A. Dugan, hereby
\makes application for 'a de novo hearing before the 0il Conservation Division.
for approval of downhole commingling in the well bore of the Jicarilla #5
Well in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

The Applicant further states:

1. Case No. 6146 came on for hearing on February 8, 1978 before
Examiner Daniel S. Nutter.

2. Order No. R-5665 was entered by the 0il Conservation Division
on July 20, 1978, and the ‘Applicant'is‘atldversely affected by the Order.

3. This Application is being filed within thirty (30) days from
the date Order No. R-5665 was rendered.

WHEREFORE, the Applicant requests this Aéplication be set for
hearing at the next regular hearing date following the expiration of fift‘een>
days from the date this Application is filed;: and after this hearing the New
Mexico 0il Co’nservat‘i»on Division give its approval to the downhole comrhingling
of the Jicarilla #5 Well in Rio Arriba County, ;New Mexico.

Respectfully submitted,

Thomas A. Dugan

, ) - - Agent for Applicant

o P.0. Box 234 ‘
Faifmington, NM 87401




CERTIFICATE OF MAILING {

i ' I certify that I mailed a copy of the Application requesting a
de novo hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Division for Case

No. 6146 to all operators of leases offsetting the dedicated acreage for this

-/

5 ' o well, the U.S. Geological Survey, and the Supervisor of the District IIXI Office

of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Division on this 18th. day of August, 1978.

Thomas A. Dugan

Vd
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DIRECTOR .
JOE D. RAMEY

Mr. Richard Tully

O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
P.0.BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
87501

LAND COMMISSIONER

PHIL R. LUCERO
July 20, 1978

STATE GEOLOGIST
EMERY C. ARNOLD

Re: CASE NO. 61456
ORDER NO.__R-5665

Dugan Production Corporation

P. 0. Box 234

Farmington, New Mexico 87401

Dear Sir:

Applicant:

Jerome P, McHugh

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.:

JDR/ £d

.2

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC X
Aztec 0OCC X
Other
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General Court R2porting Service
825 Calle Mejiz, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
. Phone (505) 982-9212
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Page 1

BEFORE THE

NEW MEXYICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
February 8, 1978

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

The application of Jerome P. McHugh
for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico

S S S G S Y A Tt S W G Yk D S Pl s KB A Pl ot G T e o B S o i o P ool B s Wk ok i W B e P P o Pt T

CASE
6146

R ™ L

- S S S T S o - TP ) Al Tt Sy S Pt Gt (e oy A P Ty SO M 3 e S oS e W Gt Gk et O e e B e A S

MBEFORE: Daniel S. Nuiter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

APPEARANCES

For the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission:

For the Applicant:

AT Y S DI N e BB A s

Lynn Teschendorf, Esqg.

Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Richard C. Tully, Esq.
Attorney at Law ‘
P.O. Box 2011

Farmington, New Mexico

¥
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— Page 2
1 I NDEZX R
- 2 Page
= 3 1. Appearances 1 [ '
k 4y 2. The Witness, Mr. Thomas A. Dugan
B 5 Direct Examination by Mr. Tully 3
] Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter ; 11
7 Witness Excused 16
8 3. Reporter's Certificate 18
5 0 EXHIBIT INDEX | “
8 z 10 [| Exhibit No. 1, Plat 5
| ggzﬂ 1" Exhibit No. 2, Drilling Report 5
'ggfg 12| Exhibit No. 3, Sketch -6 '
%iig 13| Exhibit No. 4, Plat 6
g 383 | ;
r: E,EE 14 || Exhibit No. 5, Plat 6
E&g 16| Exhibit No. 6, Shut-in Pressures 7
° 8 16 || Exhibit Mo. 7, Production Data ' 7
17 || ExRibit No. 8, Decline Curve 7
18 Exhibit No. 9, Decline Curve - ' . ‘ 8‘
19 Exhibit No. 10, Gas-0il Ratio 14
20 Exhibits No. 1 thru No. 9 Admitted | 11
21 || Exhibit No. 10 Admitted 15
24 ‘
% | | | )




. Page 3_‘
1 MR. NUTTER: Call Case Numbexr 6146.
- 2 MS. TESCHENDORF: Case Number 6146, application of
4

3 || Jerome P, McHugh for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County,

4 || New Mexico.

6 MR. TULLY: My name is Richard Tully and I am an

6 | attorney for Jerome P. McHugh in Case Number 6146, and I have

7 lone witness, Thomas A. Dugan, and I believe he is still under
g lcath and his qualifications are still acceptable?\

' ' 9 | MR. NUTTER: He is still under oath and he is

10 jqualified.

! .
service

1

3
&
:
L
.g gt
- g ;g 12 THOMAS A. DUGAN
.. €48 ‘
- g §.¢é 13Iwas called as a witness by the applicant, and having been
o3
S~ ¥
i gg:‘éé 14 || first duly sworn, testified upon his oath as follows, to-wit:
ook gé:g
= 16
e B . =1
3 @ 3 e
tet § .18 DIRECT 'EXAMINATION
" 17 | BY MR. TULLY:
. 18 0. Mr. Dugan, I am handing you an instrument entitled
L io ||application and would you identify this for us, please?
M‘- : 20 A, This is our application for this hearing and we i
— 21 ||are requesting approval to commingle the production from the
B ‘“ ' 22 || Tapacito-Gallup Pool and the Basin-Dakota Pool in the
— 23 |lJicarilla No. 5 Well.
- . 24 ‘The reason that we are requesting approval to
s , 25 ! commingle is that the Basin-Dakota zone of the Jicarilla 5
" |

S bt Ay m T e
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Page 4

1| is a relatively low producer and has continued to produce at
2 ||a fairly stablized rate through its life.

3 ' However, the Tapacito-Gallup zone of the Jicarilla
4 |5 Well has been a very excellent producing zone and has

6 || produced a large amount of gas during its life.

6 However, the botton hole pressure has reached a low

7 { figure and the ability of the well to 1lift the produced
g8 || fluids has stopped and the well remains logged off most of
9 | the time because of the declining production and the low

10 || bottom hole pressure.

A T
service
General Court Reporting Service

825 Calle Mejia, No, 122, Ssnta Fe, Nsw Mexico 87501

11 So, we are proposing that we be allowed to open a

12 éiiding sleeve valve that is in the well and produce both zones

13’lt0gether.

Phone (505) 982-9212

14 We have had a compressor on the Gallup side of this

16 [ well for the past five jeams and have produced it with a

d morrish reporting

16 || compressor up until the present time and we are still producing

17 [[it with a compressor.

L } 18 However, because of the inability of the well to

b . 19 | Lift the produced fiuids we are down a considerable amount of

S |

21 Q Where is this well loqated?

-~ _ 22 A It is in Section 29 of Township 26 North, Range 4
23 | West, Rio Arriba Couﬁty, New Mexico, and on the Jicarilla-
24 Apache‘Reéervation.

~ 2 "0 Would you describe the ownership of these two zones,

o A 4808 e

A s PR T e B

"N BARE S AR S e S At
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Page 5

1 please?
- 2 A The royalty ownership is identical with both zones.
3 | However, the overriding rovalty is different between each

4 I zone.

5 The Gallup horizon has an overriding royalty of

-]

seventeen and a half percent and the Dakota has an overriding
7 | royalty of twelve and a half percent, all of which is owned

8 | by Northwest Production Corporation.

9 0. I am now handing you what has been marked as Exhibit

ce

»

10 || Number One and would you degcribe the exhibit, please?
1 A This ié~the location of the Jicarilla 5 Well of
12 | Jerome McHugh's as indicated by the blue arrow and also

13 [| the proration unit is outlined and it shows the offsetting well%.

Phone (505) 982-9212

R M e

14 0. I am,now handing you what has been marked as Exhibit

General Court Reporting Service

825 Calle Mcjia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

16 || Number Two and would you describe the exhibit, please?

sid morrish reperting

16 A This is our daily drilling report when the well was

5o 47 {l initially drilled and completed back in 1968, and it shows the

18 || manner in which the well was drilled and completed.

19 ) Is the well currently'dﬁally completed?
F? 20 A. Yes, it is dually completed with ohe string of tubin {
- 21 |l and four and a half inch casing was set and a string of two
) 22 || inch tubing was run. The Dakota formation is producing through
fg 23i thé two inch tubing and the Gallup formation is producing %
. 24 | through the tubing casing annulus.
u -és 0 I am handing you what has been marked as Exhibit
i »
L ¥

L e vl
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1

13

Phone (505) 982-9212
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Page 6

Three and would you describe this exhibit for us?

A, This is a diagrammatic sketch of the dual completion
that was filed originally when permission was obtained to
produce the well as a dual completion and it shows the
location of the perforations, Model D packer and striﬁg of
tubing and the other information pertaining to the well.

You might note that we have a Baker Model H sliding
sleeve valve at éeventy—bne séventy-five and we would propose
to open this sliding sleeve valve and produce both zones
through the two inch tubing.

0. I am now handing you what has been marked as Exhibif
‘Number Four and would you describe Exhibit Number Four?

A, This shows the wells that are producing in the

TapacitOnGallup Pool. Actually the only well that is producing

is the Jerome McHugh Jicarilla 5. The other two wells,
apparently, are notbprOducing at this time.

0. Is it your understanding that the production from
those two wells in Section 19 are unreportéd and.they are

~,

operated by Southern Union?

a Yes. I am sure they are unrepnrted because of no
production.
0. Now; handing you whét has been marked as Exhibit

Number Five and would you describe that exhibit for us?
A This shows the location of the Jicarilla 5 Well with

an arrow and the adjoining Basin-Dakota Pool wells with tne

I e B e i g e T e 8 v S T R T T | ol er g gty b o AT
A e R Bhasiichs . RS s B g e e YR e e e SR R G s T T
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General Court Reporting Service
825 Calle Mejia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Phone (505) 982-9212

14
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16
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Page 7

1976 production figures.

The Jicarilla 5 is a relatively marginal well for
the area and produces about a hundred M.C.F. a day, a little
over a hundred M.C.F. a day, and is just an average well --
lower than average well for the area.

0. I am now handing you what has been marked as Exhibit
Number Six and would you describe this exhibit for us?

A These are the shut-in pressures that we have taken
over the life of the well and this will show that the
shut-in surface pressures of thé Gallup formation has declined
to two ngndred fifty P.S.I. and the shut-in Dakota pressures
have deélined to six hundred and fifty P.S.I. as of the last
pressure that was taken.

0. I am now handing you what has been marked as Exhibit
Number Seven, and would you describe this exhibit for us?

A This is the current production from both zones of
the well.

As ‘you can see, the Gallup zone has the ability to
produce the_well_as long as the produced fluids -~ or that we
are able to lift the produced fluids énd that the Basin-Dakota
Pool is producing at a lower rate.

0 I am now handing you what has been marked as Exhibit
Number Eight and would you describe this exhibit for us?
A This is a decline curve showing éhe production from

the Tapacito -- from the Jicarilla 5, Tapacito-Gallup Pool

L e e R
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and you will note that this has been quite a good well.

It produced excellently over its life until the last few months|

and we have had trouble with it logging off because the zone
is not able to lift the produced fluids.
You will also note that the well has made five-five

point four billion cubic feet of gas.

Q I am now handing you what has been marked as Exhibit
Number Nine and would you describe the exhibit for us, please?

A This, again, is a decline curve from the Jicarilla
5 Basin-Dakota zone and you will note that this well has been
producing at a fairly normal rate with a normal decline over
its life and has only produced seven hundred twehty—six
thousand M.C.F. So, it is not near the well that the Gallup
zone is.

0 Referring back to Exhibit Number Eiéht, and also

referritlg to Exhibit Number Nine, it appears that you are

having some problems with oil production as well as gas
production on these two zones?
a. Well, the Gallup zone makes some oii, more oil, than

the Dakota zone, of course, and producing throdqh the tubing

lifing these produced fluids.
Q  Now, referring to Exhibit Number Nine, there are some

blue marks as well as some red marks. Would you explain these

marks, please?

it T T i e e v e e e
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Page 9
A Well, since there is a difference in the overriding
royalty on the two zones and since we -~- if the well is

commingled, we need to come up with an allocation of production
between the two zones.

The blue mark is our extension of the decline curve
and the red marks would be the average production, or the
potential average production, from the Dakota zone for the
future vears. |

The way I would propose to allocate the production
from this zone, i% we are allowed to commingle, is to use the
decline curve and use the average production for the year and
say that in 1978, the average production from the Basin-
Dakota zones should be thirty-one hundred M.C.F. per month
and allocate the first thirty-one hundred M.C.F. as produced
from the well to the Basin-Dakota zone and the remainder of
the gas that is produced to the Gallup zone.

I propose to use the average oii+§as ratio for the
Dakota zone which is approximately five barrels per M.M.C.F.
so the Dakota ~- the oil we would allocate the first fifteen
barrels of oil to the Dakota zone and the remaihder to the

1979,

fAr
oY

0. Do you propose, then, td have a‘reviéw after you havel

gained some experience, more experience, with this well and

maybe coming up with a different allocation formula?

A. Well, assuminyg that we are allowed to commingle the

N s sy B 2 A I g B T T TNt SRR ISP P bl




Page 10

1 || zones in the well bhore, I would doubt that we would have
2 [any additional information at this time to change the
3[lallocation.

4 However, the Dakota zone while it is producing at a

6|l lower rate has a much longer life, expected life, than the
8 lGallup zone.

7 I would estimate that we would probably finish

8 | depleting the Gallup zone in a matter of four or five yaars

E . g 8 [ so that it probably would be uneconomical to keep the well-
g g 10 | head compressor on the well at that time.
“ wgzg : 11 At that time I would proposg to shut the sliding
B ‘Eg‘gg 12 valve and continue to produce the well as a Dakota well when
gga ,
- ggg% 13 | both production becomes too low to justify the wellhead
P égf_é 14 || compressor.
- :Eag 15 1) Do you feel that t;}e Dakota formation will produce
": u‘ 8 16 || for many more years than the Gallup formation? |
w; 17 A Yes, "I do.
ked
o i , 18 MR. NUTTER: Is the Dako’ta producing without a
i 19 [ compressor at this time?
20 A Yes, it is. » ; - L
g,,wz 21 0. o'nlyk the Géllup is compressed? o . : D _4 1
~ 22 A. Yes, sir. ;
[‘f 23 MR. TULLY: Were these exhibits prépared by you’ or
» 24 | under ‘yo'hr supervision? |
— 26 A. Yes.

¢
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1 MR. TULLY: I now move for the introduction of

B 2L Exhibits One through Nine.
3 MR. NUTTER: Applicant’s Exhibits One through Nine
will be admitted in evidence. R

6 Q (Mr. Tully continuing.) So, in essence what you are
— 6 | asking in this application is to commingle these two zones

7 || because of the low bottom hole pressure in the Gallup and

8 | the declining production and also the need to raise the producesl

g i £fluids?

10 A, Yes. The well is not capable of producing at a

P
service

General Court Reporting Service

11 || steady rate now because it stays logged off most of the time.

12 {| I£ we can produce both zones through the tubing we will have a i

Pl
h reporting

13 || better flow rate and be able to produce the fluids better for

Phone (505) 9829212

14 | a period of time until the Gallup zone is completely depleted. i {

|
IOITiS)

16 0. In your opinion will this proposed commingling

sid

825 Calle Mcjia, No. 122, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Lo

16 || result in the recovery of additional hydrocarbons and. thereby

i 17 | prevent waste and also it will not violate correlative L
- 18 || rights? ’ j
. 19 A Yes. | |

ki 20 ~ MR. TULLY: I have nothing further.

j~ 21

7 22 CROSS EXAMINATION

o8 B 23 | BY MR. NUTTER:

- ‘24‘ Q Mr. Dugan, the Géliup has been producing through the
Ly . .
= L 26 || annulus ever.since the well was completed, is that correct?
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1 A, That's correct.
2 0. Let's take 1973, here, on Exhibit Number -~ I was
3§l looking at Nine but I want Gallup?

4 A, That would be Eight.

] 0. What would be the approximate G.0.R. here, say, for

6 11973, would the average o0il production for that year be some-

7 || where in the neighborhood of three hundred and fifty barrel.s?

; 8 A. Yes.
—_ .:_-; 9[ 03 And the average that year would be somewhere in the
o ~
: o . N .
L g g 10 || neighborhood of about three hundred and fifty thousand? 1
- | E
; géﬂ 1 " A, Thirty-five thousand per month.
- & ;
gg‘;g 12 0. Thirty-five thousand per month? ;
g
§..¢v 13 A. Yes.
o8
- - R ,
: gEi‘é 14 0. So, what would that give us for an average G.O.R.
T BSE 5 .
_ 5 16 a. I didn't bring the calculator but -- |
: B
o § L g . .
- 8 16 0. Three hundred and fifty into thirty-five thousand
’_: 17 || would be, what, ten thousand to one?
}*‘ .
. 18 A. I, generally, on a gas well do it the other way
v S
i ‘19 || around and say barrels per M.M.C.F. and so that would be !
:FZ‘ 20 || about ten barrels per M.M.C.F.
8 | ~ !
— 21> ) So, that would be one hundred thousand to one, would [
: = 22 | be the ratio?
! . 23 A Yes. ;
—_ 24 0 And this annular flow has been successful for a numb _
= 26 {| of years for the well?
=1
;
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N Page 13
1 A Yes., It has been gquite a good well.
h 2 0. I notice on the daily drilling report when they
— 3 || first got their first indication of the well kicking off it X
4 |made forty million a day?
‘w 5 A Yes, it was quite a good well.
. 6 Q¢ But now that time is catching up with the annular
7 flow it is not so good for it anymore?
‘ ~.‘ 8| A That's correct.
| - 3 9 0 Now, you gave us on one of your exhibits the surface
.8 E 10 || pressures and have you made any computations as to what ‘the
”" §§32 1 bpttom ho}e pressures would be on these 2zones? |
-g"‘ag ' ) )
. g‘g‘;g 12 A No, slr{~ I havin't. ;
] 2'§§§ 13 0 We have a considerable differential between the
i -E§§£ 14 ipresent tubing pressure and the present casing pregsure on the !
- g&4 '
- . g 16 || these two zones?
- g 16 A, Yes.
M 17 0. It is a comparison of six hundred and fifty to two
“ | 18| hundred and £ifty?
s 10 0. Yes, that's correct. i
mf 20 0 What about the pressures down in the well? What | 3
— 21 lkind of a differentials are we going to have when we open the
~ 22 i sliding sleeve?
™ 23 A, Of course, the Dakota at this point, I am sure, has 1
- 24 || a higher bottom hole pressure than the Gallup. ‘
- - 26 Q Is the Gallup going to be able to flow against the
3 B
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1 || bakota?

2 A Oh, ves, because of the volume. If we ~~ well, we

3||will have to compress both zones to get them to flow.

4U 0. Into the pipline?
5 A Yes.
= 8 1 ) What is the pipline pressure in the area?
7 A, It's around three hundred.
) 8 0. I see.
9 A But we are pulling the wellhead pressure down to

10 [t around fifty.

1" ] And the Dakota bucks that pressure but the Gallup

- ggg
355 |
. - gg‘gg 12 || just won't make it without a compressor?
: “‘ 5 _Eg‘g% 13 A At present, yes. It has become -~ in the last year i
Be E §%£ 14 || has become difficult to keep the Gallup zone on because it wil ‘
gag 15 || log off and then our compressor will go down. ? | :
= ’ 3 16 0. What do you have to do to restore the production, theh?
By 17 A Well, generally, if you leave it shut-in for a few
: 18 || days and then you can g‘et it to unload and _the’nr; pr'oduce it a
l 19 || few days. That's what we have been doing here for the last :
Mz 20 Il several months.
: 21 50, we are producing it intermittentlv at the present
~ 29 || time. Méybe it will produce three or four days and then we E
— 23 | will leave it down for ab&ut a week and, then, produce it fof
’ — 24 || three or four more days.

-~ | 26 Q How do you giet it to unloagd? | H

BNp Sy O

R et e EE DTN SRS
18wy

el AR e T




. Page 15
1 A Generally, by blowing it to the atmosphere.
B 2 0. The suction of the compressor is not enough for
N 3lit?
4 A No. If you can get the head of fluid off of it,
) 6 [ then, it will produce pretty good -for awhile.
B 8 Q. I presume that it goes through a separator before
7 it goes into the compressor?
= 8 A, Yes. )
S . 9 Q And then, you blow it into the atmosphere upstream
g z 10 | from the separator, I presume? | j
4 g;ﬂ 11 A, Yes, downstream from the separator.
5 * ggﬁg 12 0. Downstream from the separator? :
f o ;‘3% 13 A Yes, ar?d upstream from the compressor. |
3 EE%E 14 MR. TULLY: Mr. Nutter, in order to clarify something
: m EG;‘ 15 else, we have another exhibit which has been marked as
) *f: ’ g 16 |Exhibit Number Ten and I hémd it to Mr. Dugan to describe and
‘”'} 17 [|give you three copies of it --
a8 . i8’ MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
o : » 19 A That's a gas-oil ratio ‘test of the Gallup zone which
'“ .20 || shows the préfdﬁcfion of the o0il and gas on 12/22/77, and | 4
t >2|' indic'akt’in‘g’ that the gas-oil ratio was one hundred eleven thousapd
’ - 22 || to one. | :
& 23 0. (Mr. Nutter continuing.) 7 wa, the pvefriding royalty :
. -24 is different here. Northwest Production has the oVeE‘fide in
L! 25 bbjﬁh zones?
’ =
u
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1 A Yes,
ﬂ 2 0. But they have seventeen and a half percent in one
- 3 land twelve and a half percent in the other? I
4 A Yes, sir.
- 6 0. Does anyone else have any override?
- ] a. No, sir.
7 0. This is juSt the difference of what ‘is carved out of
E 8 | the working interest? » |
— g 9 A Yes, sir.
’ g g 10 MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of Mr. .. ‘
T‘ . iggg 11 | Dugan? He may be excused. -
- 'E gfé 12 (THEREUPON, the witness was excused.) _
Sex
L7 ggg% 13 o MR. NUTTER: Exhibit Number Ten will be admitted,
!" ; ggfé 14 | Mr, Tully.
§ﬁ -g § 16 MR. TULLY: Exqusé me, Mr. Examiner.
= 8 16 MR, NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Tully?
. : 17 MR. TULLY: No, sir. |
’ - 18 MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to ’
& 19 )l offer in Case 61467 ’
E’ 20 MS. TESCHENDORF: Yes, we have a waiver of objections
- 21: to this proposed downhole comm’in‘gli‘hgkf’rorh Suprorn'zE(nerigy
| - 22 | Corporation. , *
| - 23 MR. NUTTER: Dro you have a waiver from Northwe‘st f
o 24; Prociudti"on? i
- %l MS. TESCHENDORF: No, I don't.
Im

I
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Page 12
1 MR. NUTTER: 1Is Northwest Production aware of this
2 | application?
t
3 MR. TULLY: Yes, they are.
4 MR. NUTTER: The waiver in the previous case didn't |
6 || happen to show this well, too, did it? |
] MR. TULLY: That was Northwest Pipeline, I believe.
7 MR. NUTTER: Yes, that was Northwest Pipeline. If
8 | there is nothing further in Case 6146, we will take the case
3 9 | under advisement.
& | N
g 10 (THEREUPON, the hearing on Case 6146 was
i
3 1 a concluded.)
38
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1} REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE
- 2 I, SIDNEY F. MORRISH, a Certified Shorthand Reporter,
3 | do hereby certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript
4 || of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
- g || was reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record
g | of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and
i 8 ;
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ElPaso v POBOXIG2 e
PHONE: 915-543-2600

March 7, 1978

Joe D. Ramey

Secretary-Director

New Mexico 0il Consexrvation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Mr. Ramey:

Pusuant to the request of Applicant, J. P. McHugh, we are furnishing here-
with Waiver of Objection and Consent to the Downhole Commingling of the
Jicarilla #5 Well.

Yours very truly,

Ik Y
R. H. Nordhausen
Senior Landman

Land Department
Energy Resource Development

RHN/sf

cc: Thomas A. Dugan
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Dockot No. 4-78

Dockets Mos. 7-78 and 9-78 are tentatively set for hearing on February 22 and March 8, 1977. Applications
for hearing must be filed at least 22 days in advence of hearing date.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HFARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 8, 1978

9 AM. ~ OIL CONSFRVATION CQROAISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The followlng cases will be heard belore Danlel S. Nutter, Examiner, or Richard L, otamets, Alternatc Examiner:

CASE 6137:

CASE 6138:

CASE 61139:

CASE 6140:

CASE 6141:

CASE 6142:

CASE 61431

CASE 6144:

Application of fmoco Production Company for an unorthodox gas well location, lLea County, MNew Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the unorthodox location of 1ts Nellls
Federal ¥ell lio. 3 to be located 1980 feet from the North 1line and 660 feet from the West line of
Section 8, Tornship 19 South, Range 33 Esst, West Tonto-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, lea County,

New Mexico, the N/2 of sald Section 8 to be dedicated to the well.

Application of Amoco Production Company for a non-standard proration unit, simultaneous dedication,
and an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, Hew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled .
cause, seeks approval for a /80-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the E/2 and NW/4
of Section 24, Township 20 South, Range 36 Fast, Eumont Gas Pool, lea Counly, New Mexico, to be
similtaneously dedicated to its Gillully Federal Gas Com Wells Hos. 4, 7 and 15 located in Units
B, 0, and E, respectively, of Section 24. Applicant also seeks approval for the unorthodox
location of said Well No. 15 located 1650 feet from the North line and 990 feet from the VWest

1ine of sald Section 24. )

Applicaticn of Petro-lewls Corporation for an unorthodox oil well location, Sandoval County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cauce, seeks approval for the unorthodox location
of its Boling Federal Well No. 8-22 to be drilled at a point 990 feet from the North line and
2160 feet from the West line of Section 22, Township 19 North, Range 3 West, Southwest Media-
Entrada 011 Pool, Sandoval County, New Nexico.

Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests from 3,000 feet below the
surface to the base of the Queen formation underlying the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 21, Towmship 25
South, Range 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Nexico, to be dedicated to a well to
be drilled at a standard locaticn thereon. Also to be considered will te the cost of drilling
and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof as well as actual operating
costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the designation of applicant
as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well. )

Application of Paul Slayton for salt water disposal, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause; seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the Seven Rivers
formation thru the open-hole interval from 528 feet to 547 feet in his Hastie Well No. 7 located
in Unit L of Section 18, Township 17 South, Range 28 East, Fmpire Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Atlantic Rishfield Company for compulsory  pooling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
Appiicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Dakota
forration underlying the E/2 of Section 29, Township 24 North, Range 3 West, Rio Arribe County,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at a standard locaticn thereon. Also to be
considered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the allocation of the cost
thereof as well as actuel operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered
will be the designation of applicent as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in
drilling said well. .

Application of Atlantic Richfield Compary for compulsory pooling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-siyled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in the Dakota
formation underlying the W/2 of Section 33, Township 24 North, Range 3 West, Rio Arriba County,
New Vexico, to be dedicated to a well to be:drilled at & standard location thereon. Also to be
considered will be the cost of drilling and completing safid well and the allocation of the cost
thereof as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered
will be the designation of applicant as cperator of the well and a charge for risk involved in

dr1lling said well.

Application of Southlend Royalty. Company for two unorthodox locations and two non-standard ges
proration units, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for two 120-acre non-standard gas proration units comprising the S/2 SE/4 of Section
10 and the SW/4 SW/, of Section 11, and comprising the SE/4 SV/4 and the S/2 SE/4 of Section
11, 811 fn Township 29 North, Range 11 West, Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan
County, New Mexico, each of sald units to be dedicated to a well drilled at an unorthodox
location thereon.

A P X i e ek

e T AW,




Page 2 of 2 ‘ : Docket No. 4-78
Exardner learing - Wednesday ~ February 8, 1978 or 477

CASE 6145: Application of Jerome P. McHugh for dermhole comningling, Rio Arriba cOunby,‘ Hew Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, sceks approval for the downhole comningling of Gavilan-
Pictured Cliffs and Blanco-Mesaverde preduction within the wellbore of his June Well Ho., 1

. | . located in Unit B of Section 28, Township 28 North, Range 3 VWest, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

-

: CASE 6146: Application of Jerome P. ‘NeHugh for downhole commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

s, Applicant, in the above- "sled cause, sceks approval for the downhole conmingling of Tapacito-
; Gallup and Basin-Dakoia production within the wellbore of his Jicarilla Well No. 5 located in

; Unit D of Section 29, Township 26 North, Range 4 West, Rio Arrida County, New Mexico.

o

CASE 6147: Application of Dugan Production Corporation for downhole commingling, San Juan County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks approval for the downhole commingling of Undesignated
Greenhorn, Bisti-lower Callup, and Basin Dakota praduction xtthin the wellbore of its Blg 8 Well
No. 1 located in Unit L of Section 8, Township 24 North, Range 9 West, San Juan County, MNew WNexico.

CASE 6148: Appifcation of Coquina 011 Corporation for a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the dual completion {eonventional) of its Vivian
Well No. 1 located in Unit F of Section 30, Township 22 South, Range- 38 East, Lea County, New
Vexico, in such a manner es to produce oil fiom the Drinkard and Oranite Wash formations thru
the casing-tubing annulus and the tubing, respectively. .

CASE 6134: (Readvertised)

Application of Burleson & Huff for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New Mexic>. Applicant, in :
the above-styled cause, geeks an order pooling a1l mineral interests from the surfece of the
ground to the base of the Queen formation underlying the SE/4 WW/4 of Section 22, Tormship 25 - i
South, Range 37 Fast, Lea Cowity, Mew Mexlco, to form a 40-acre Langlie Mattix oil proration .
unit or underlying the N/2 NE/4, NE/4 iW/4, end SE/Z4 WA/4 of said Section 22 to form & none

: standard 160-acre Jalmat gas proration unit. Also to be considered will be the cost of drilling
e ' and completing said well and the allocation of the cost thereof as well as actual operating

D costa and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the deslgnation of applicant

: : a8 operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well.

CASE 6096: (Continued from January 18, 1978 Examiner Hearing)

Appiication of Texas 011 & Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling ell mineral interests in the
Wolfcamp and Pennsylvanian formations underlying the S/2 of Section 14, Towmship 21 South,
Range 34 East, Lea County, New Wexico, to be dedicated to applicant ‘s South Wilson State Well
No. 1 to be drilled at a standard location thereon. Alco to be considered will be the cost of
drilling and completing said well and the sllccation of the cost thereof as well as actual
; operating costs and charges for supervision. Also to be considered will be the designation of j
: applicant es operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said well. - !

o CASE 6133: (Continued from January 18, 1978 Examinep Hearing )

Application of Doyle Hariman for compulsory pooling and & non-stendard proration unit, Lea County,
it New Mexico., Applicant, in the sbove-styled cause, seeks an order poolling all mineral interests

;,, underlying the SE/4 of Section 8, Township 19 South, Range 37 Fast, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County,

New Mexico, to form a non-standard unit to be dedicated to a well to be drilled st a standard

! locaiion thereon. Also to be considsréd will be-the cost 6f drilling and completing said well

: and the allocation of the cost thereof as well as actual operating costa and charges for suver-
.vision. Also to be conaidered will be the designation of applicant as operator of the well end

8 charge for risk involved i{n drilling said well. :
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Pocket No. 5-78

IAMILL A -

DOCKET: EVAVTNER HRARING - WEDNESDAY - FEBRUARY 15, 1978 . é

9 A, - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

e following =ases wIIT be heard before Richard T. Stamets, Excmimer, or Danlel J. Nubter, Alternate Examiner:

ALIOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for March, 1978, from fifteen prorated
pools 1in lea, Eddy and Chaves Countles, New Mexico.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for March, 1978, from four prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba end Sandoval Countles, New Mexico.

(3) Consideration of purchaser’s mominations for the one yet:r period beginning Aprdl 1, 1978,
for both of the above areas.
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; Joe D. Ramey )
k Secretary-Directox ;
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission ) :
. . Box 2088 :
R : Santa Fe, NM 87501 ;

Re: Application for Approval of pownhole :
Commingling of the Jicarilla #5 Well .
(Gallup and Dakota) in Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico.

AN, S

Dear Mr. Ramey: » | i

Encloged axe the following instrumentg concerning the Application forx
Approval of Downhole Commingling by Jerome P. McHugh for the Jicarilla
#5 wWell located in the N/2 of Section 29, Township 26 North, Range 4
West, N.M,P.M,, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico.

1. Three copies of the Ai)plication.

2. Three copies of a Certificaté of Mailing stating that all
operators of leases offsetting the dedicated acreage for this
well, the U. S. Geological Survey, and the Supervisor of the
District III Office of the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
have been notified of this Application,

We would appret;ia.te it if you would place this Application for hearing on
Pebruary 8, 1978,

Thank you for your assistance and cooperation in this matter. Please advise
if you need further inférmation. :

Pk RNy, Y
DLNCCEGAY ¢

Thomas ‘A. Dug ’ :
Agent i

pb

Enclosures’

709 BLOOMFIELD RD. ¢« P, O.BOX 234 * FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO 87401 PHONE 505-325-0238 ;' » i
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KLLe 6/(/6’ :

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO R 3

in The Matter Of The Application Of ' SUVOTRE R
Jerome P. McHugh For Downhole Commingling ST
Of The Jicarilla #5 Well ’
In Rio Arxiba County, New Mexico

APPLICATION

APursuant to Rule 303 C of the Rules and Regulations of the State
of New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission, the Applicant, Jexome P, McHugh,
by and through his agent, Thomas A. Dugan, hereby makes application for

. approval of downhole commingling irn the well boxe of {:he Jicarilla #5 well
i;nfRio Axriba County, New Mexico.
The Applicant further states:

1. The Operator of the Jicarilla #5 Well is the Applicant Jexome

. P McHugh.
2. The Jicaxrilla #5 Well is located on Jicarilla Apache Tribal
Contract No. 3120: insofar as it covers the following described _lands:
Township 26 North, Range 4 West, N.M.P.M.
Section 29: N/2 {(Tapacito Gallup)

Section 29: N/2 (Basin Dakota)
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico

3. The legal location of the well is as follows:

Township 26 North, Range 4 West, N.M.P.M,
Section 29: 890' FNL - 880' FWL (Unit Letter D)
’ Rio Arxiba County, New Mexico

4. The Jicarilla #5 Well is currently dually compieted in the !

Tapacito Gallup Pool and the Basin Dakota Pool. The New Mexico 0Oil Conservation
RS . .
Commission Order No. 1837 authorized the dual completion of this well,

5. Because of low bottom hole pressure, declining production, and
the need to raise the produced flﬁids, it is necessary to commingle the Tapacito
Gallup production with the Basin Dakota p‘rod\}ctiqn in the tubing instead of
contihqing to produced the Tapacito Gallué) production through the casing-
tubing annulus.

6. The ownership of the above menfioned Pools is common.
' 7. The proposed commingling from the above Pools will result in , | g
the recovery of addition’al hydr6carbons from each of these Pools, thereby

preventing waste, and the commingling will not violate correlative ‘rights.




WHEREFORE, the Applicant requests this application be set for
heaxing on Februaxy 8, 1978; and after this hearing the New Mexico oil
Conservation Commission grant this Application by giving approval to the K

downhole commingling of the Jigarilla 4#5 Well in Rio Arxiba County. New

Mexico.

Resgpectfully submitted,

St

Thoras A. Dugan
Agent for Applican
P. O. Box 234
Farmington, NM 87401

ah—‘

CERTIFICATE OF MATLING

I certify that I mailed a copy of the Application for pownhole . i
commingling for the Jicarilla #5 wWell in Rio Arriba County, New Mexico to
all operators of leases offsetting the dedicated acreaée for ‘this well,
the U. S. Geological Survey, and the supexvisor of the pistrict 11X Office L L

of the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission.

vy

Thomas A. Dugan /’
Agent for Applicant
P. 0, Box 234

Farmington, NM 87401
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1, Jerry iong
District Engineer
U. S. Geological Survey i
Box 1809 ’ ;
Duxango, CO 81301

<

_ ‘ ~ - 2. Al R. Kendrick _

; ‘ Supervisor, District III Office

' : New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
A 1000 Rioc Brazos Road

Aztec, NM 87410

3. Ray Nordhausen . :
Noxrthwest Production Corporation
Box 1796
El Paso, TX 79949

: 4. Bill Curtis

Manager, Land

Southern Union Production Company
Suite 1700 v
8350 North Central Expressway
Dallas, TX 75206
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" py THE COMMISSION:

pEPFORLE 1THE 0T, CONGERVAPTON COMMTESTON
S oF. rnE STATE P NEy MeX rco

TN UHE MATTER or THE HEARTHG
CALLED BY Ty, OIL COUSERVATTON
- COMMISSION OF HNEW MIXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

3 CASE NO. 6146
i ;
1 ‘ t

order No. R- 56bLS !

=)

" APPLICATION OF JEROME P. McHUGH
'FOR DOVINHOLE COMMINGLING, _RIO ARRIBA
- COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

" ORDER OF THE COMMISSION / S

A

' This cause came on for hearing 9 a.m. on _Februery 8 .

2';19 78 , at santa Fe, Nev Mexico, before Examinex Daniel S. Nutter __.°
8 . )
A NOW, on this day of _ February s 1978 ., the commission,
4 s B s =) e
;ia quoxum being presz_ant, having cons%dered the t(?stlmony, the_record,
ggand the recomnendations of the Examiner, and beind fully advised |
ii in the premises, . ,
}. FINDS: ‘

T2

i (1) That due public notice having been given as required by

’.; 1aw, the commission has jurisdictibn of this cause and the subject"-,
matter /thereof . . . \

FORPEPS T

(2) That the applicant, Jerome P. McHugh ' , is the!

. owner and operator of the Jicarilla Well No. 5 -, located ‘.

i

in Unit D of Section 29 -, Township 26 North ., Range 1

| —_— — — |
1 4 West , NMEHM, Rio Arriba _ County, New Mexico.

| |

(3) That the applicant,seeks authority to commingle \

Tapacito-Gallup " and ‘Basin-Dakota produc tion

within the wellbore of the above-described well.‘

. r—.”—---_..__.,.,....”..»,Mwﬁw» i il s AR s TR S TR T
> Sl ot B e A A
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LERTECEC R N L

(4) That by actual test taken December 52, 1977, the Gallup
formation in the subject well produced 1559 MCF of gas and 14
barrels of oil in 24 hours. |

(5) That while no recent test of the Dakota formation in
the subject well is available, said well produced 4284 MCF of gas
from the Dakota during December, 1977, or an average of 138 MCF
per day assuming the well was on production throughout the month.

(6) That while no recent bottom hole pregsures are available
for either the Gallup or the Dakota formation in the subjeét well,
the latest available shut-in pressures taken August 25, 1977,
indicate a ‘surface shut-in pressure of 250 psi.ﬁg the Gallup
formation and 650 psi%ﬁ the Dakota formation.

(7) That the producing characteristics of the two zones in th
subject well, as reflected by Finding Nos. (4) and (5) above,
are not conducive to efficientib'downhole comnmingling.

(8) That the pressured differential between the two zones
in the subject well, as reflected by Finding No. (6) above, could
causé wasteful cross flow between the zonesAc;;3§£ive to efficient
downhole commingling.

(9) That while there appears to be some probleﬁ in keeping
fhe Gallup zone in the subject well on production due to loading
3& Y‘iétcll uf(].{t‘zid é%i's is probably the result of annular flow . e

(10) ThatAé‘bolution to this problem could probably ke
achieved by flowing the Gallup zone through the tubing, the
commingling of Dakota production with said Gallup production in
said tubing is not in the best interests of conservation, may

cause waste, and should not be permitted.

(11) That the application should be denied.

e A PRI NN Ao
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'.F3~
Case No. 6146
Order No, R~

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the application of Jerome P, McHugh to commingle
Tapacito~Gallup and Basin-Dakota production in tlre wellbore of his
Jicarilla Well No. 5, located in Unit D of Section 29, Township

26 North, Range 4 West, NMPM, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico, be
and the same is hereby denied.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
DONE at Santa Pe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.
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SHUT-IN PRESSURES

DATE GALLUP DAKOTA
(casing) (tubing) i

November 2, 1968 1696 2379
\ April 27, 1969 ——— 1475
R June 11, 1969 1070 -
September 17, 1969 888 1348
May 5, 1970 662 1042

September 16, 1970 540 880

I July 19, 1971 450 882

September 5, 1971 430 790 i

June 19, 1972 - 382 752 ?

August 1, 1973 \ 352 742 f

}

January 31, 1974 240 690 ' ) }

_ ;

May 7, 1974 270 . 660 ’
May 22, 1975 —— : 742
‘July 25, 1975 . 690 265
< December 10, 1975 354 ~0-
February 4, 1977 ) 245 645
June 8, 1977 o -0- 712

August 25, 1977 250 ' 650 4

APPLICATION OF JEROME P. McHUGH

'FOR DOWNHOLE COMMINGLING OF

Jicarilla #5 Well, Rio Arriba
County, New Mexico

Case No. | Iqé '

Exhibit No. 67 -




0i1l and Gas Production of

the Jicarilla #5 Well from the

Tapacito Gallup Pool and the

Basin Dakota Pool

1976

Tapacito Gallup Pool

Gas

0il

Basin Dakota Pool

Gas

Oil

December, 1977

Tapacito Gallup Pool

Gas

.01l

Basin Dakota Pool

C
/5444 <
Sl

DaK Al

/30/‘/

477/&4’401 ,!.Zi: ©
/ v

148088 MCF

1282 Barrels

47609 MCF

242 Barrels

15464 MCF

173 Barrels

4284 NCF
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APPLICATION OF JEROME P. MCHUGH

FOR DOWNHOLE COMMINGLING

County, New Mexico

'Case No.

Exhibit No.
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CURRENT GAS ~ OIL RATIO TEST

3-NMCCC  1-Mcilugh 1l-File

e b e B AT el e U RO S R ISR T

'NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION CO

GAS-0OIL RATIO TESTS

o TR
o LY

‘H.

i
. c-116
Operator Poo!l County
Jerome Po McHugh ' Tapacito Gallup
Aadrezs TYPE OF !
Box 234, Farmington, NM 87401 TEST — (X] | Schoauied (Y]
N N
N wELL | LOCATION DATEOF | 2/CHOKE TG, | DAILY “or PROD. DURING TEST Aaﬁu —
L : = - WATER | GRAV.] oOIL GAS Tl 0iL
NO. v s T R TEST ' |4| SIZE |PRESS.| ABLE [weuns| BoLs. | ofL | BBLS | MoF. |CU. .ul._./\.v
Jicarilla 5 | D 29]26N] 4w 12 F| -
12-22-77 GW 24 ¥ 1651 14 |1559 111,357
— .
!
|
1
!
~ ,
_ .
{

No well will 32 assigned an allowadle greater than the amount of oil produced on the official toat.

During gas-oll rotie teal. onch well shall be preduced ot o rate not excoeding the top unit allowabis for the pool In which well 1n
located by more than 2§ percent. Operutor Is cncouraged to take advantage of shla »u porcent tolesonco In order that well can be assigned:

{ncsrased nllownbles when authorized by the Commliasion.

Gas vélumes must dbe reported in MCF mcasured at & prossure base of »m.onm Paia and a temperature of 60° F. Spectific gravity base

will de C.60.

Report casing pressure In llcu ol »cznn pressure for uny well producing through casing.

Mol oslginnl ana enc copr of this repoct to the dlatrict olfice of .ra New Mexleo Ol Consorvation Commisalon In nccordance with

[ule 301 aad approprlate pool rulea.

[ hereby certify that the above informatior
is true and complete to the best of my know

ledge and belief..

Agent

« Si4 han..ek.\

12.28-77

(Title)

{Date)

= =
FOR DOWNHOLE comfNGLING OF

Jicarilla #5 Wwells Rio Arriba

County, New Mexico

case No.

Exhibit No.




